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Advance Cotton Cash Sales Contracts Fold

j; (»

Around
*  Muleshoe

Sherri Bessire showed 
the third place heavy 
weight steer in the recent 
show at Houston. She is 
the daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Travis Bessire.

*****

More than 2,100 students 
at Texas Tech University 
qualified for dean’s honor 
rolls in six colleges during 
the 1982 fall semester.

To qualify for a dean’s 
honor roll, a student must 
have a grade point average 
of 3.5 or more on a 4.0 
scale and must have taken 
at least 12 semester hours 
of work.

Students making the 
dean’s list included from 
Muleshoe: Stacey L.
Campbell, 702 W. 20th;
Gabriel P. Muyshondt, 
1904 W. Ave. G; Mark E. 
Northcutt, 1711 W. Ave. F; 
Cynthia A. Phillips, 1807 
W. Ave. H; Wendy G.
Stancell; Tommy L. Wheel
er, Route 2; James L.
Simpson of Goodland, 
Texas.

*****
Billy Joe Knowlton, 22, 

was listed in satisfactory 
condition Thursday at Lub
bock General Hospital with 
injuries he sustained in a 
one-vehicle rollover at ap
proximately 11:50 a.m. 
Thursday one mile east of 
Woodrow on County Road 
76. The Department of 
Public Safety said Knowl
ton was westbound when 
his 1973 auto went out of 
control and rolled over two 
and half times, landing on 
its top.
Cont. Page 9, Col. 8

Robert Green 
New Owner 
Of Chevrolet

On Monday, March 7, 
Robert Green, Inc. as
sumed the dealership of 
Thornton Chevrolet. Green 
explained that following a 
lot of thinking and plann
ing, the dealership change 
was made. He commented, 
“ We believe that all GM 
lines need to be together in 
Muleshoe. In this manner, 
we can much better serve 
the people in Muleshoe and 
the surrounding area than 
continuing to have the bus
inesses split up.”

The new owner is in the 
process of cleaning up ard 
remodeling the parts and 
service departments in the 
downtown location. All 
parts and service will be 
located at the Main Street 
location, and Green hopes 
the location on Main will

Cont. Page 9, Col. 7
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Science, History 
Winners Named

LocalProducersShow
Disappointment

HOUSTON FIRST PLACE WINNER-Chris Young, son of Mr. and Mrs. Jim Young of
Muleshoe placed first with his lightweight Charolais steer in the recent Houston Show. 
Chris also received honors from the Charolais foundations as well as other recognitions. He 
is a Bailey County 4-H’er.

Local Youths Capture 
Livestock At Houston

the seventh grade levi; be
gan with Torey Cox for 
Grand Prize; Scotty Spies 
first place; Sue Hairi. se
cond place; Jennifer Green, 
third place; Angela Kidd, 
fourth place, Ali Cag< fifth 
place and Misti Brewer and 
Dalyn Bratcher for honor
able mentions.

Science fair winners in 
the sixth grade level began 
with the grand prize: Dusty 
Rhodes and Shane Burris; 
first place Debbie Brown 
and Lisa Noble; second, 
DeAun Crozier; third, Julie 
Crittenden; fourth Ester 
Acosta and Becky Vela and 
fifth David Sanders and 
Shawn Nieman. Honorable 
mention in the sixth grade 
science fair went to Diane 
Cont. Page 9, Col. 3

Two young men from 
Muleshoe, Russell Brown, 
13 and Todd Bessire, 14 
were recently winners of a 
S600 calf purchase certifi
cate sponsored by their in
dividual sponsors at the 
1983 Houston Livestock 
Show and Rodeo’s March 5 
evening performance.
Brown’s calf was sponsored 
by Harvey and Judy Hay- 
slip and Bessire’s calf was 
sponsored by the Heritage 
Bank. Muleshoe has a win
ner most every year.

The calf scramble is a 
rough, tough action-filled 
event that is the highlight 
of every rodeo perfor
mance. In the event, a 
dozen or so wild, young 
calves are turned loose in 
the vast Astrodome arena 
to be pursued by two dozen 
or so eager youngsters. To 
win, the calf must be 
caught, haltered and 
brought back across a fin
ish line.

The winner then receives 
a calf purchase certificate 
valued at $600 to be used 
toward the purchase of a 
registered beef or dairy 
heifer. These certificates 
are donated by Houston 
area businesses, firms and 
individuals who believe in 
the programs sponsored by 
the Houston Livestock 
Show and Rodeo. These 
persons and firms have 
chosen to translate their 
support into action by do
nating these certificates.

Then, for each winner.

begins a year-long involve
ment in a program de
signed to provide inval
uable learning experiences.
The heifer is carefully sel
ected and all work done 
with her is done under the 
strict supervision of the 
winner’s vocational agricul
tural teacher or county ex
tension agent.

Each scramble winner 
agrees to keep accurate 
monetary records, submit 
monthly progress reports 
both to the livestock show 
and to the individual 
sponsor, photographically 
chronicle the progress of

the project and prepare a 
500-word essay covering 
the entire year.

The entire learning ex
perience will include proper 
livestock evaluation techni
ques, efficient cattle feed
ing and production meth
ods, principles of econo
mics and money man
agement.

At the conclusion of the' 
year and the showring 
competition at the Houston 
Livestock Show, the heifer 
belongs to the winner to 
use as desired. Most heif-
Cont. Page 9, Col. 3

With what has become a 
tradition at Muleshoe
Junior High School, the 
annual History and Science 
Fairs were held in con
junction with the school 
spring open house
occasion.

Winning the grand prize 
award in the History Fair 
in the eighth grade division 
was Kristi Taylor. First 
place in this event went to 
Lloyd McCray, second to 
Brent Black, third to 
Shannon Crozier, fourth to 
Paul Chamberlain, fifth to 
Tracy Long and honorable 
mention went to Tish Cox 
and Scott Bickel for their 
efforts.

Seventh grade winners in 
the History Fair started off 
with the Grand Prize going 
to James Ziegenfuss, first 
to Robert Raymond, second 
to Barry Bass, third, Crista 
Wilcox; fourth Gant Barn
hill; fifth Lisa Laredo and 
three with honorable men
tions. Those three were 
Elizabeth Posadas, Steve 
Powell and Ermeralda 
Bara.

Eighth grade reports 
winners went to Darren 
Albertson for the Grand 
Prize. First place went to 

_  : au-> Kinard. second to 
-Kathy ftofu.'ih ird  to J*m r J K

Brown, fourth to Norma 
Castorena, and fifth to 
Casey King. Honorable 
mentions were bestowed 
upon Nathan Lloyd, Dondee 
Stewart, Pam Armstrong
and Lynda Pierce for the 
eighth grade. Reports in 
the seventh grade went to,
Sue Haire for overall grand 
prize, Scotty Spies for first 
and Nancy Jaramillo for 
second place.

Science

Reports of the ‘fold-up’ 
of the Plains Cotton Coop
erative Association of 
Lubbock, the resulting out
come would seem to be 
that the expected cash in 
advance forward contracts 
that could have pumped 
over $50 million into the 
hands of Texas cotton 
farmers are virtually not 
worth the paper they have 
been written on.

Officials of PCCA say 
that forward contracts that 
have already been sold will 
be honored. “ However,” 
according to one official of 
the PCCA, ‘‘no more of the 
contracts will be sold.” 
Questions regarding the 
change in procedure have 
failed to yield any solid 
answers as yet. Some 
farmers and cotton busi
nessmen felt the offer to be 
a way nut of a desparate

Regular School Board 
Meeting Set Monday

fair winnei < in

Muleshoe Lions Will Handle 
Easter Seal Telethon Pledge

The community of Mule
shoe has shown its support 
and concern for the handi
capped children and adults 
in this area by volunteering 
to run the Muleshoe Easter 
Seal Telethon Pledge Cen
ter. The Pledge Center al
lows Muleshoe residents to 
call in pledges locally. 
Muleshoe Lions Club will 
be manning the phones at 
the Pledge Center and re
porting the local pledge 
totals during the local seg
ments of the Telethon.

The Easter Seal Telethon 
is a star-studded television 
spectacular to be aired on 
Channel 11 March 26-27th

C$i

National,, segments will ori
ginate in Hollywood, with 
Pat Boone; 40 minutes of 
each hour will feature 
many of America’s top en
tertainers. 20 minute local 
segments will feature local 
profiles, entertainment and 
information on local ser
vices and Pledge Center 
activity.

The Easter Seal Telethon 
was first produced in 1972, 
with 13 markets participat
ing. Nationwide, this year’s 
Easter Seal Telethon will 
reach more than 50 million 
viewers in 135 markets. 
The Texas Easter Seal So
ciety welcomes the oppor
tunity to make the general 
public available to disabled 
individuals and to publicly

thank the donors in this 
part of Texas who make 
this work possible. The 
Texas Easter Seal Society 
has observed its 53td year 
of operation. Using tax-free 
contributions, the Society 
carries on its extensive 
direct-service program. 
Funds generated locally as 
a result of the Telethon will 
be used to support these 
services.

The Texas Easter Seal 
Society and its local affi
liates comprise a statewide 
network of supportive and 
rehabilitative services to 
the handicapped, their 
families, and the commun
ities in which they live.

Cont. Page 9, Col. 1

The consideration of the 
employment of school per
sonnel will be one of the 
main items of business at 
the regular Board of Trust
ees meeting scheduled for 
Monday, March 14 at 7 

will, at 
that time consider retire
ments and resignations; 
along with employment o f‘ 
teachers for the 1983-84 
school year.

The Board will also con
sider approval of Update 
19, Phase 2 to the Board 
Policy Manual and will 
consider approval qf text- % 
book adoptions.

A request for approval of 
a high school band trip to 
Enid, Oklahoma to the Tri 
State Musical Festival on 
the dates from May 4-7 will 
be sought by band repre
sentatives from the Board 
of Trustees. The board will 
consider this request and 
make their decision for or 
against.

League Sign-up 
Dates Extended

Boys between the ag s of 
six and twelve still h;<ve a 
chance to sign up for l ittle 
League with a follow-up 
scheduled to sign up boys 
who may not have trade 
the sign-ups last week.

Robert Montgomery .aid 
the follow-up dates are 
March 14 and 15. Monday 
and Tuesday, at 6 to 8 
p.m. in the building in 
Main Street formerly occu
pied by Western Auto.

To be eligible to play, 
boys must be six years of

Cont. Page 9, Col. 2

An item involving the 
consideration of offered 
versus served program for 
all school cafeterians, 
grades kindergarten
through twelfth will be re
viewed by the Board.

Board members will hear 
a report on high school 
renovation projects and will 
consider roof replacement 
on the Mary DeShazo caf
eteria. A superintendent’s 
report of school activities 
Cont. Page 9, Col. 3

Buddy's Shoes, 
Fair Store Win 
Little Dribblers

In Little Dribb er’s 
Basketball action in Mule
shoe Thursday night, the 
Fair Store and Buddy’s 
Shoes were the victorious 
teams.

The Fair Store won over 
Adrian Photo by a score of 
25-21, while Buddy’s Shoes 
bombed a depleted Spud- 
nut Shop team, 29-4.

For the Fair Store, Mike 
Dunham led scoring with 
14 points; Bradley Long 
and Benny Parker each had 
four points.

Brian Glover was leading 
scorer for Adrian Photo 
with eight; Jeff Hicks had 
seven; Mike Castillo, four 
and Chad Garlington had 
two points.

Wes Jarman was leading 
scorer for Buddy’s Shoes 
with 10; Richard Ring had 
eight points; Dusty Rhodes, 
four and Lonnie Wilhite, 
two points.
Cont. Page 9, Col. 2

situation, since a forward 
contract allows a fanner to 
agree to sell cotton now for 
a designated price even 
tl ough he does not yet 
h*ve physical possession of 
the commodity. The can
cellation of these proposed 
contracts was revealed by a 
Journal news source shortly 
after noon on^Friday.

Danny May, an official 
with the PCCA verified the 
report of the contract can
cellation with Journal re
porters on Friday after
noon. May explained that 
the Plains Cotton Coopera
tive Association felt that it 
was time for them to take a 
look at their outlays and to 
see how they stand in 
balance. “ This thing has 
caught like wildfire, and 
has been going great, we 
just have to be careful so 
as to be able to recoup our 
losses if we have any. They 
have been contracting 
about two weeks, but the 
cash option has been in 
operation since last Friday 
only.

We will be making a 
decision in the near future 
as to the continuance of the 
program. We have booked 
a large amount of bales not 
just locally, but all 
throughout the country. 
Our staying in this busi-
Cont. Page 9, Col. 4

County Makes 
PIK Points

A late Friday afternoon 
conference with Bailey 
County ASCS Executive 
Chairman Rusty Williamson 
revealed “ Bailey County 
farmers to be in fine 
shape” in so far as the 
PIK sign-up program is 
concerned with the March 
11 final sign-up date.

Williamson still main
tained to the very end on 
Friday, that there would be 
no extensions, but, failed 
to say why. Finally, in a 
triumphant manner, he 
stated that there was no 
reason for any extensions, 
since Bailey County farm
ers had really rallied 
around after making the 
discovery that the late 
sign-up was bad business. 
“ If we have missed any 
farmer who honestly want
ed to get into the program 
and could not, for some 
reason or other, we have 
no knowledge of that farm
er,” the Exec stated.

Area producers are re
minded of the opening of 
the Whole Base Bid con
tracts for Bailey County. 
The opening of these bids 
is scheduled to take place 
around 10 a.m. on Friday, 
March 18 in the Muleshoe
Cont. Page *9, Col. 4

M uleshoe Students 
Win In UIL’s
Students from Muleshoe 

Jr. High traveled to Tulia 
Tuesday, March 8. to par
ticipate in the district U1L 
meet. Each student who 
competed had been chosen 
in previous in-school com
petitions. Approximately 
four hundred students from 
the six participating schools 
gathered to compete in 
various events throughout 
the afternoon. Schools 
other than Muleshoe which 
were represented included 
Abernathy, Dimmitt, Fri- 
ona, Littlefield, and Tulia.

Muleshoe students plac
ing in the meet and their 
respective events were: 6th/tR. T PLACE WYAWEffJ-These three Muleshoe youth won first place in their various \r~r.7.----- A' T " "  c er,;nn7a

fields of competition at the recent Tulia UIL contests for this district. First place awards , 8, * " ”5 ^  , PS ’
went to Becky Vela, Andrew Espinoza and Dusty Rhodes. f st Pj?c,e ’ „  . . K , ,

7 mg, Girls, Becky Vela, 1st,

Debbie Brown, 3rd, 6th 
Oral Reading, Boys, Dusty 
Rhodes, 1st, Johnny Horn, 
2nd, Brandon Wilson, 4th, 
6th Number Sense, Andrew 
Espinoza, 2nd, Brandon 
Wilson, 4th, Jaime Reyes, 
6th, 7th and 8th Oral 
Reading, Girls, Leah Bell, 
4th, 7th and 8th Oral 
Reading, Boys, Brent 
Black, 4th, 7th and 8th 
Ready Writing, Jennifer 
Green, 4th.

Muleshoe placed 3rd in 
overall points at the meet.

Other Muleshoe students 
going to Tulia included 
Devon Roedler, Nora Ram
os, Lisa Noble, Laurel Dil
lard, Jason Buckner, Jus
tine Hanes, DeAun Crozier,
Com. Page 9, Col. 3

MORE WINNERS -These youth competed in three various contests and placeo excellently 
tor their hometown. From left: Brenda Mudford, who placed first in ready writing; Kristen 
Chitwood, W:io placed third in story.filing and Frank Precure, who placed fifth in spelling. 
More winners will follow as we have space for photos.
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of Eldorado Springs, Miss
ouri and James Wilbanks 
of Glendale, Arizona; four 
grandchildren; and four 
great grandchildren.

The family suggests 
memorials be sent to the 
Fred Wilbanks Opportunity 
Plan at the First National 
Bank or the Muleshoe State 
Bank.

FRED WILBANKS

Wilbanks 
Services Held 

Here Friday
Services for Fred Wil

banks, 70, were held at 2 
p.m. Friday, March 11 at 
the First Baptist Church 
with the Rev. J.E. Meeks, 
pastor, officiating. Assisted 
by the Rev. Don Knight, 
pastor of the Trinity Baptist 
Church.

Interment was in the 
Lazbuddie Cemetery under 
the direction of Ellis Fun
eral Home. Wilbanks died 
at 2:45 p.m. Wednesday at 
his home.

He was born Dec. 30, 
1912 in Marshall, Ark. and 
married Vigil Stephenson 
on April 6, 1935 in Harr
ison, Ark. He moved to 
Muleshoe in 1972, from 
Lazbuddie, where he was 
grade school principal and 
taught in the Lazbuddie 
Schools from 1952, to 1972. 
He was a piember of the 
Muleshoe Trinity Baptist 
Church, Muleshoe Masonic 
Lodge and the Muleshoe 
Singers.

Survivors include his 
wife, Vigil; one son, Paul 
Wilbanks of Muleshoe; one 
daughter, Mrs. Richard 
Engelking of Muleshoe; his 
mother, Mrs. Cleora Wil
banks of Camden, Ark.; 
two sisters, Mrs. Gladys 
Horton of Salinas, Calif, 
and Mrs. Margaret Cross 
of Camden, Ark.; two 
brothers, Willard Wilbanks

Graveside 
Services Set 
For Leon Smith

Graveside services for 
Leon Smith, Sr., 72, are 
scheduled for 11:00 a.m. 
today, Sunday, at Littlefield 
Memorial Park, under di
rection of Ellis Funeral 
Home of Muleshoe.

He died at 8:20 a.m. Fri
day in West Plains Medical 
Center in Muleshoe follow
ing a lengthy iljness.

Smith was born at Syl
vester, Tex. on September 
12, 1910, and moved to the 
Lazbuddie Community in 
Parmer County from Sudan 
in 1946. He was a farmer.

He was married to Jackie 
Sigman on November 28, 
1928 at Sudan.

Survivors include his wife 
Jackie; two daughters, 
Mrs. Mona Turner, Argyle; 
and Mrs. Toni Allen, Abi
lene; two sons, Leon Smith, 
Jr., Friona; and David 
Smith of Hub; his mother, 
Mrs. Clara Mae Smith of 
Friona; a sister, Mrs. Ester 
Harden, Riverside, Calif.; 
eight grandchildren and 
one great grandchild.

Local Woman's 
Father Dies 

At Crosbyton
Services for J. Ray Giv

ens, 82, of Crosbyton are 
pending with Adams Fun- 
eraj Home. Givens died at 
1:56 p.m. Thursday in
Lubbock Methodist Hospital 
after an illness.

Givens was a native of 
Oklahoma and married
Dama Bennett on Sept. 2, 
1980, in Abernathy. He 
was a retired building con
tractor, a member of the 
Methodist Church. He
came to the South Plains in 
1917, and to Crosbyton two 
years ago from Abernathy.

Survivors include a son, 
J. Ray Jr. of Lubbock;
three daughters, Anna 
Copeland of Muleshoe, Pat 
Hargrave of Lubbock a r i  
Lequeta of Abernathy; four 
sisters, Billie Ankcnman of 
Abernathy, Jessie Gillespie 
of Levelland, Beulah Hunt
er of Lubbock and Texann 
Gla/ner of Midland; nine 
grandchildren; anH ’C great 
grandchildren.

D ANN PIERSON

D’Ann Pierson 
Rites Scheduled 
For Sunday

Funeral services for 
D’Ann Pierson, nine, are to 
be conducted at 2:30 p.m.

West Plains 
Medical Center

ADMITTED
March 7 - Romelo Tos

cana, Julia Allmond, Cindy 
Barns and Raymond 
Roubinek

March 8-Linda Lee, Al
fred Stovall, Manuel Gon
zales, Jaime Gonzales, Sam 
Blackwell and Martin 
Gonzales

March 9-Sarah Kelton, 
Malcom Sulton, Kenneth 
Everett, Vikran Mittal, 
Pamela Parther and Thur
man Bartlett

DISMISSED
March 7 - Shirley Ste

venson
March 8-Susie Rodriguez, 

Laura DeLaRosa, Pearl 
Cox, Polly Otwell, Ruby 
Fulcher and Cindy Bams

March 9-Jaime Gonzales, 
Grace Konaga, Polly Clark, 
Teresa Garcia, Cynthia 
Wall and Opal Talley

March 10-Elyah Bibbs

today, Sunday, at the Okla
homa L a n e  Methodist 
Church with the Rev. Joel 
Ware, pastor, presiding.

Assisting with the service 
will be Rev. Wyatt Carpen
ter, pastor of the Oklahoma 
Lane Baptist Church. Inter
ment will be in the Okla
homa Lane Cemetery under 
direction of Ellis Funeral 
Home of Muleshoe.

D’Ann died at 2:30 p.m. 
on Friday at the Methodist 
Hospital in Lubbock where 
she had been taken follow
ing an accident near her 
home at Oklahoma Lane 
last week.

D’Ann Pierson was bom 
October 14, 1973 at Plain- 
view and she was a third 
grade student at Farwell 
Elementary School.

She was a member of the 
Oklahoma Lane Methodist 
Church.

Her survivors include her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Steve Pierson of Oklahoma 
Lane; her grandparents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Gilbert 
of Muleshoe and Mr. and 
Mrs. D. W. Pierson, Okla
homa Lane; one brother, 
Wayne Pierson, of the 
home; great grandmothers, 

' Mrs. W. 1. Pierson, Plain- 
view; Mrs. A. H. Dudley, 
Stephenville and Mrs. Tru- 
by Gilbert, Littlefield.

Lazbuddie
School Menu

MONDAY
Fish Krispies/Tartar Sauch 
Macaroni & Cheese 
Green Peas 
Fruit
Corn Bread 
Milk

Cereal
Juice
Milk

TUESDAY 
Hamburgers 
Tater Tots
Onions, lettuce, pickles
Fruit
Milk

Rice
Applesauce
Milk

WEDNESDAY 
Chalupa’s • .. -3
Buttered Com 
Green Salad 
Cake 
Milk

Miss Withrow
Sudan Senior 
Spotlight

Rozella Marie Withrow 
stands in the Senior spot
light this week. She is the 
17 year old daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. James 
Withrow.

She was born June 4, 
1965 in Littlefield.

Marie is 5’8Vi” tall, has 
blonde hair and blue eyes.

Pizza and chicken tops 
her favorite food list; 
Browns and blues her fav
orite colors; her family, her 
favorite people. Burt Rey
nolds and Jane Fonda are 
her favorite actor and ac
tress. “ What’s Forever 
For” is her current favorite 
song and the Oak Ridge 
Boys her favorite group. 
Civics tops her list at SHS 
with all the teachers her 
favorites.

Marie is a member of 
the Varsity Homette Bas
ketball team and plays 
tennis and goes out for 
Track.

Her hobbies are riding 
around, collection dogs and 
playing sports.

Maries Goal in life is to 
be happy at whatever she 
is doing. As yet she is 
undecided as to which col
lege she plans to attend 
upon graduation from 
Sudan HiRh.

MARRIAGE LICENSE 
Edward Bernard Chisom 

and Elida Ramirez, Friona 
David Montano Castor- 

ena, Muleshoe and Belen 
Robles Gardea, Progress 

David Dominguez and 
Sylvia Jane Hodges, 
Muleshoe

WARRANTY DEEDS 
Mills Machine Shop, Inc. 

to Marlin Mills and wife, 
Barbara Mills -- All of Lots 
Numbers (1), (2) and (3), 
and (37) and (38), all in 
Block Number (6), Lenau 
Subdivision to the City of 
Muleshoe, Bailey County, 
Texas.

COUNTY COURT 
Jesse Mavajar, Order of 

Dismissal
Cecilio Chavez, Order of 

Dismissal
Alonzo Melendez Sigala 

DWI 10 days jail S200 fine 
Ethel Mae Busby DWI 

$250 fine
Robert Leonard Christen

sen Speeding $20 fine 
OIL AND GAS LEASE 
Phyllis Bennett to Sun 

Exploration and Production 
Company -  SE/4, Section 
29, Block Z, State Capitol

Lands.
DISTRICT COURT 

Ag Aviation, Inc. VS 
Donald Harrison Motion to

New glaucoma drug 
eliminates side effects

COLLEGE STATION —
Medical researchers at Texas 
A&M University have success
fully used a mirror image of a 
popular glaucoma drug to de
velop a new treatment that 
apparently eliminates danger
ous side effects. The new drug 
is D-timolol. Its structure is an 
exact m irror image of L- 
timolol, an agent first mar
keted under the trade name 
Timoptic.

Glaucoma is caused by a 
buildup of pressure in the 
cham bers of the eye and 
primarily affects persons over 
age 40. People can develop the 
ailment as young as age 20, said 
Dr. George C. Y. Chiou, head 
of medical pharmacology. Un
treated, the pressure deadens 
the optic nerve end and causes 
blindness.

Timolol inhibits formation of 
aqueous humor, a transparent 
liquid contained in the cham
bers of the eye, and reduces 
intraocular p ressu re, said 
Chiou. But large scale clinical 
studies have revealed that L- 
timolol eye drops can cause 
cardiovascular disturbances in 
patients with a history of asth
ma or bronchitis.

According to the research
ers, D-timolol does not appear 
to cause such side effects.

Dismiss
Janet Wyatt Shafer and 

James Mac Shafer DV 
Muleshoe State Bank VS 

Carlos Capmona Judgment 
Muleshoe State Bank VS 

Salvador Villarreal
Judgment
NEW VEHICLES BOUGHT 

IN MARCH 1983 
M.S. Bush, 1983 Merc., 

Muleshoe Mtr. Co., Inc.,

Rodney Millsap, 1982 Ford 
3dr, Muleshoe Mtr. Co., 
Inc., Muleshoe Electric, 
Inc., 1983 Merc 4dr, Mule
shoe Mtr. Co., Inc., Bob 
Henderson, 1982 Ford PU, 
Muleshoe Mtr. Co., Inc., 
Robert R. Hardaway, 1983 
Merc. 3dr, Muleshoe Mtr. 
Co., Inc., James Meason, 
1983 Ford PU, Big Country 
Ford, Inc.

Hot Biscuit 
Sausage & Jelly 
Juice 
Milk

THURSDAY 
Juicy Burgers 
Tater Tots 
Pickles 
Cookies 
Milk

Pancakes
Syrup
Juice
Milk

FRIDAY
Beef & Vegetable Stew
Buttered Rice
Cheesesticks
Crackers
Brownies
Milk

Buttered Toast 
Scrambled eggs 
Applesauce 
Milk

JO

Fiberglass does i t  better...

INSTALLED
THRU MARCH

•2395” ■LTUt

A Revolutionary New Storm Shelter System 
Designed For Yeer Around Protection Plus A 
Multitude Of Applications The Entire Family 
WIN Enjoy

...and we make it  better-For You.

Can Be Seen At Shamrock Station - 

1120 W. American Blvd.

DON'S BACKH0E SERVICE
Muleshoe *______________ 965-2370

THESE VARIETIES 
HAVE PROVEN 
THEMSELVES IN

6A\\P
oU

0 4 0 4  Superior standability. Consistent, excellent 
^  y ie ld s under a w ide range of conditions.

Excellent stress tolerance

9 4 Q C  Consistent performer with high yield potential 
**  1 0 0  T a || sh o w y  hybrid  that p rod u ces hard- 

textured, heavy grain. Excellent standability 
and disease resistance.

*4 H igh  yield potential under widely varying 
1 1 conditions. Excellent stress tolerance. Excel

lent hybrid for silage, too.

(M .
PIONEER.

Gene Paul Jarman
Route 1, Box 84A

Muleshoe. Texas 
Phone 806/965-2340

*R*gitt«r«d traaeman of Ptor**r m* Br©<3 l«l©m©tiona4, inc 
Plan©©* is •  BrsrvJ nam* number* identify varieties 

Ttte Limitation o* Warranty and remedy appearing on Hi# label la part of the tarme of a.

END-OF-MODEL REBATES 
UP TO $5,500 O N  40- to  228-HP 

JOHN DEERE TRACTORS
The signals are improving: the farm economy 
is turning up for the 1980s Reading those 
signals, consider this money-saving fact: You 
can now get a new John Deere 40 Series 
tractor at a model closeout price that will 
never be as tow again A price that competes 
with offers on tractors of any make. A bargain 
price on a tractor that will return you top 
dollar when traded in.

So, even if you’re going into the PIK 
program  to the maximum, you'll be dotlar- 
wise to take advantage of this closeout offer 
on 40 Series tractors. Because you'll never 
again be able to match these savings.

John Deere's offering you a maximum  
cash rebate up to $5,500* (see chart below) 
on top of our best deal on a 40 Series 
tractor. And w e're discounting from list prices 
that date back to 1981! Or you can qualify for 
a cash rebate waiver of John Deere finance 
charges to November 1, 1983.* See us for 
details.

Special cash rebates up to $8,200 on 50  
Series 4W D  tractors, too with the added 
attraction of waiver of finance charges to 
June 1, 1983.*

MocKk
Cash Rabat* 
on Pure ha*©

March ’S3 Ca*h 
Robert© In U©u 

_  of Wotvor .... ......
Maximum 

_ . Robert©
228-tip 8640 $3,200 $2,300 $5,500
179-hp 8440 3,000 1,800 4,800
180-tip 4840 2,700 1,600 4,300
155-tip 4640 2,300 1,400 3,700
130-tip 4440 1,700 1,100 2,800
110-hp 4240 1,500 1,000 2,500
90-hp 4040 600 900 1,500
80-tip 2940 1,400 650 2,050
70-hp 2640 900 550 1.450
60-rip 2440 400 450 850
50-hp 2240 100 400 500
40-rip 2040 100 350 450

300-rip 8850 $8,200 NA NA
235-tip 8650 6,400 NA NA
185-rip 8450 5,700 NA NA

(Offer subject to tractor avaBnbWty)
'Mtslmum rebole* on 40 Swim Irocton include o  bonus So co b  purchose tor financing with John Deere without waiver or 
financing where you choose AvatabMy >i John Deere financing subfed to approval ol credit 
rheie oiler) may be reduced or withdrawn al any Ime

Dent-Rempe

“Well, I’ll tell you what I’m doing. I’m cutting 
back on my corn acres. How bout you?”

"Planting less corn, 
but more XL-73 and 
XL-72aa"
“Do you really 
have that much 
confidence in 
them?”

“Sure do.
Can’t beat them 
for the way 
they yield and 
stand up in the 
weather. And 
that XL-73 pro
duces top-quality 
grain every time.”

“Sounds good to me. But do you have any kind of 
performance data?”

“Right here. And take a look at T1230 while 
you’re at it. It’s another consistent hybrid you’ll want 
to try.”

“I see what you mean. This is mighty convincing* 
“You’ll be even more 

convinced when you plant 
them on your own farm, and 
prove it to yourself”

Local corn grower talks with his DF.KALHPUZF.R 
GENETICS dealer about top-yielding hybrids

DEKALS-PFIZER
GENETICS

3100  S y c a m o re  R o a d  • D e K a lb . 1L 60 1 1 5

DEKALB" is a registered brand name Numbers designate hybrids As a condition ot sale please 
not# statement oi limited wa.renly and remedy on DEKALB PFIZER GENETICS orders ami laosorders and lags
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Sudan News

By Evelyn Ritchie

Kendall Johnson was 
home from college recently 
to visit her parents, Rev. & 
Mrs. Truman Johnson and 
Caprice.

CAMPERSHIP WINNERS--Four Brownies and one Girl Scout recently received a camper- 
ship to Camp Rio Blanco at Crosbyton for selling 120 or more boxes of cookies during the 
cookie; sales. Back row (L-R) Jennifer Treadway, Brownie; Sheila Gamer, Girl Scout; and 
ShaWqs Shaw, Brownie; Front row: Jeanne Cox and Stacy Duncan, Brownies.

THESE VARIETIES 
HAVE PROVEN 
THEMSELVES IN

LAM®
O U N T Y

3184 Superior standability. Consistent, excellent 
y ie ld s under a w ide range of conditions. 
Excellent stress tolerance.

3186 Consistent performer with high yield potential.
Tall, sh o w y  hybrid  that p ro d u ce s hard- 
textured, heavy grain. Excellent standability 
and disease resistance.

1  H igh  yield potential under widely varying 
conditions. Excellent stress tolerance. Excel
lent hybrid for silage, too.

Don Bryant Seed 
Route 1, Box 140 

PIONEER. Muleshoe, Texas 

Phone 006/965-2227
^RsQiilMtf truduwmfc of Pfoooor HI tod  lnlwniWoail, foe 

Atoms* t« a brand namo, nwmbom Identify vertotiee 
Tho ItotfUtton of Warranty and remedy • * > • * * «  on the a w  *  port of tho of at

Five Area 
Scouts Receive 
Camperships

Four Brownies and one 
Girl Scout received cam
perships to Camp Rio 
Blanco at Crosbyton for 
selling 120 or more boxes 
of cookies during the Girl 
Scout cookie sales.

From Brownie Troop 262 
Jennifer Treadway sold 121 
boxes* and Shawna Shaw 
sold 120 boxes. They each 
received a one week 
campership.

Brownie Troop 168 also 
had two Brownies receive 
camperships. Stacey Dun
can sold 180 boxes of 
cookies for a two week 
campership and Jeannie 
Cox sold 120 boxes for a 
one week campership.

Sheila Gamer, Girl Scout 
Troop 377, sold 139 boxes 
for a one week campership.

For selling 24 boxes of 
cookies girls received a 
certificate, 36 boxes a 
poster, 48 boxes a patch, 
72 boxes a T-shirt, 120 
boxes a $55 campership 
(one week) and 180 boxes a 
$85 (two we6kT campership.

RECIPE
6*

By Sarah Anne Sherdan

Shrimp-Crab meat Casserole
1 medium onion, 

chopped
1 medium green pep

per, chopped 
1 c celery, chopped 
1 (6'/} oz.) can crab- 

meat, flaked 
'/> t salt 

1/8 t pepper 
1 t Worcestershire 

sauce
1 c mayonnaise 
1 c buttered crumbs 
1 (5%) can cleaned 

shrimp

Mix all ingredients, ex
cept buttered crumbs. Spoon 
in individual sea shells or 
a casserole dish. Sprinkle 
with buttered crumbs. Bake 
in moderate oven at 350 de
grees for 30 minutes.

V G

VALLEY GRAIN PRODUCTS
P.O. BOX 484  

M uleshoe, Texas

Valley Grain Products, Inc. is LOOKING FOR NEW 
GROW ERS for the 1983 growing season.

W e are O FFERING  NEW MARKETS for corn.

We are in the process o f  com pleting our 60  m illion  
pound per year masa (corn flour) facility.

W e are PAYING PREM IUM  PRICES for human
consum ption white and yellow food corn varieties.

W e will be here ... after PIK  is gone.

CALL: 272-5545 or 272-4636
ASK FOR: Jeff Smith or Max Crittenden

Division Manager or Field Representative _ _
R e s e a rc h e rs  81 P ro c e s s o rs  of Premium Quality. Corn Products

mIXIfl

***
Mr. and Mrs. Connie 

Hill were in Roswell, N.M. 
recently to visit their son, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie Hill 
and boys.

Mrs. Esther Meeks was 
surprised during the week
end when her children and 
grandchildren came to help 
her observe her birthday. 
Arriving were her daughter 
Ann Arnold and Jana of 
San Antonio, her grandson, 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Ar
nold, III and Jamie Theresa 
of Houston. Also her dau
ghter, Lynn Perry and 
Mike of Lubbock her son 
and family and Mr. and 
Mrs. Warren Meeks of 
Earth. ***

Saturday visitors with 
Mr. and Mrs. J.P. Arnold 
were Ann Arnold and, Jana 
of San Antonio and Mr. 
and Mrs. Jimmy Arnold, III 
and Jamie Theresa of 
Houston. „ „

Four persons had signed 
as of late Tuesday for the 
school board election. They 
included Joann Gaston, 
Corley Baker, Edward 
Fisher and Jerry Damron. 
Deadline was Wednesday 
for registering to run for 
the school board.

**•
Mrs. Rhoda Minyard has 

returned home from visit
ing relatives in Houston. 
Her grandchildren of Lub
bock visited during the 
weekend with her.

***
Edith Williams won the 

$500.00 worth of Circle 
Blue stamps at Pay-n-Save 
grocery store last week. Be 
sure to take your coupons 
by each week.
” , ., eee ,,
Visiting recently with

M r ^ n d ^ r ^ J m ^ ^ r J d a n d

and children was - her 
mother of Spearman.

•**
Amidst a flury of 

screaming, yells, honking 
horns, fire whistles blowing 
and hundreds of fans the 
Homette team and coach 
were escorted to the edge 
of Sudan early Tues. morn
ing on their way to State 
competition. Dozens lined 
up at six a.m. Wed. for a 
long caravan to Austin to
attend the games.

•«*

24-HOUR PLUMBING 
SERVICE

LEA L’S PLUMBING

272-3588

TOP CORNS!

AT '81 SEED PRICE!

COKIR 2 1 . . .  Superior yielder worthy of your 
best lond and intensive management.
Has topped most of our tests! Single cross 
tolerant to draught and leaf blights.

COKER 19  6 1 9 A .. .  Sister lines. Coker 19 
mode 161 + bu/A in test at Halfway and 
is the 5-year yield leader there. 19A has 
extra stress tolerance for less productive 
soils. Both dry fast; mature early.

BUY COKER MILO 6  COTTONSEED TO O !

Buy your planting seed 
from o COKER DEALER TODAY!

A g Chem  
Arch, NM 
505-276-6237

COKER'S PEDIGREED 
SEED COMPANY
Lubbock TX Ph: 806-762-0802

4107 - BTb

’83TMIM* HARDWARE
W EEK

Master
M E C H A N IC ®

*62"

M l
WET/DRY SHOP VAC
the ultimate step-up in High Performance Wet/Dry clean
ing with 1.25 HP motor for cleaning power. Includes 6' x 
1Vi" hose with airflow control and positive lock, 1 %" ext. 
wands, 10"  master nozzle, 10"  squeegee shoe, 10"  rug 
shoe, and 4-wheel dolly. MMP800-10

LAWN 
CH IEF,

$ 2 3 9 9 9

3-H.P. TILLER
Has 3-h.p. 4 cycle Briggs 81 Stratton engine with easy- 
spin recoil starter. Adj. from 7" to 18Vi" width. 8 double
end slasher tine blades, assembly is 10” in diam. 8” semi- 
pneumonic tires with flat folding plow type handle. 31C

$ 0 9 9
'  14t»1

10' POWER TOOL 
EXTENSION CORD
Grounded 3-wire cord has 
safety-orange cover. For in
door or outdoor use.

TRU-TEST 
SUPREME 
LAWN FOOD
25-4-8 Contains the non-burning long 
lasting, slow release nitrogen. Used 
as directed, it will not burn grass in any 
weather. Covers 5,000 sq. ft.

!!

16-OUNCE 
CLEANER
Cleans just about anything 
around the house, garage, 
patio or office.

P R E S T O

$ | 9 9 5

PRESTO® FRY BABY  
DEEP FRYER
Deep fries 1 to 2 servings of almost anything in minutes, in 
just 2 cups of oil. Has plastic cover to store oils right 
inside. 05430

89

X-14
INSTANT 
MILDEW 
REMOVER
Use on bathroom tile, around 
tub, on shower curtains and 
in shower stalls. No scrub
bing or rinsing. 1-pt. M 8

0  1  RUE IEMPER.

LAWN ) /  $ 5 ”  
RAKE

m u  I
Pull-type with spring bracing. 
22 spring-steel teeth, 52" ash 
handle.

ww
X/0 Rust®
Enamel
No finer finish for metal! High 
gloss, rust preventive, non
toxic. For too ls, metalwork, 
etc. 14 Colors. X0

\ y ik M n

UNBREAKABLE 
THERMO BOTTLE
Polyurethane Insulation  
keeps contents hot or cold for 
hours. Lightweight, rust
proof and dent-proof. Wide 
mouth.

kMurwui" ACCESSORIES

OIL
CHANGE KIT
11 quart durable round polyethelene pan, oil filter wrench 
and heavy duty pouring spout with razor sharp cutter.

5%
r -

RIBBED DESIGN 
MAIL BOX
Mado of prime galvanized 
steel. Rugged construction 
throughout, with exclusive 
red tapered flag. 1

ML
E-Z Kara Latex
Looks like  a sa tin -fla t, ye t 
cleans like a gloss enamel! 
For walls, woodwork, ceilings 
44 colors; w hite. EZ

"  B101
for INTERIORS

401 South First

Watch For Our Truck Load Paper Good Case Sale

Fry & Cox, Inc.
272-4511
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O FF IC IA L  M EM BER SH IP  C A R D

John Q. Farmer 
^Route 1

Farmville, Texas 76703
IS A  MEMBER OF

Your \  
County Farm Bureau

OFFICIAL MEMBERSHIP CA|

9ArrSARK

S  ■ '9*

Sorority Members 
Get New Faces

APRIL DATE SET--Mr. and Mrs. Dale Winders of Dimmitt 
announce the engagement and approaching marriage of 
their daughter, Marla Rhea to Paul Brooks Harbin, son of 
Mrs. Dorine Harbin of Muleshoe and the late Jay Harbin. 
The couple will exchange marriage vows at 4 p.m. April 2 
in the Quaker Avenue Church of Christ at Lubbock.

ENGAGEMENT ANNOUNCED-Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie 
Black wish to announce the engagement and approaching 
marriage of their daughter, Starla Dawn to Todd Wayne
Ellis, son of Mr. and Mrs. Frank Ellis. A garden wedding _  r  _
is planned for 6 p.m. June 18 at the home of the groom’s W 1  I T / 'V * -»•*-» n  f t  l \ l O f » l
parents. Miss Black is a 1982 graduate of Muleshoe High JL j C P C c m I  r r  D  » C« » » w \ 5 \ A
School and is presently residing in Canyon. Ellis is a 1980 
graduate of Muleshoe High School and is attending West 
Texas State University. The couple plan to make thei 
home in Canyon.

To Advisory Board
Julie Cage Speaks 
To Llano Estacado

Llano Estacado met Tue
sday night with Hazel 
Cunningham and Jessie 
Robinson as hostesses. 
Following a short business 
meeting, Julie Gage gave a 
prog tm on Costa Rica.

The Gage’s liveu in San 
Jose and owned a ranch 
approximately 165 miles 
trom there.

Mrs. Gage commented 
that the climate was very 
moderate there, 62 to 82 
degrees. She explained that 
Costa Rica has two sea-

iwrtttoaoooogopBn

WOTS 
Weekly
Meeting
WWWin—

Linda Sims and jonnme 
Ferris were the hostesses 
for the WOTS luncheon at 
Summit Savings on Thurs
day, March 10.

Those celebrating birth
days during the month of 
March included Bettie 
Moore, Pam Thomason, 
Edna Haynes and Shellye 
Pickering. They were pre
sented a bud vase and a 
card signed by the mem
bers. A special birthday 
cake was made for the 
occasion and decorated by 
Lydia Wright. The cake 
was the center attraction on 
the Dessert table for the 
luncheon, in their honor.

Members who attended 
the luncheon were Johnnie 
Ferris, Kay Madry, Bertha 
Wilkener, Linda Sims, 
Linda Cogliandra, Rhonda 
Hugg, Mildred Williams, 
Pamela Thomason and
Brandon, Pam Achlin, Alice 
Phillips, Shellye Pickering, 
Jerrod and Jake, Betty 
Barker, Kay Moncrief,
Nora Flanary and Amy, 
Edna Haynes, Pat Mud- 
ford, Mary Ann Ramirez, 
Joann Flanap'. Kathy
Railsback, Adelia Jones, 
Thereasa Todd and Jeffrey, 
Glenda Duncan, Marv
Smith, Bettie Moore and 
Dusty, Faye Wellborn, 
DeAnna Rasco and Jason. 
Lydia Wright, Lois Marti- 
nec, Betty Lane and Pat 
Cummins.

New members included 
Freda Lawler, whose hus
band. Bruce works for SPS, 
and Lilly Aceveda, whose
husband, Steve, works for 
SPS. Guests present in
cluded Sidney Duncan, 
Randy Pickering, Julie, 
Smith. Seth Smith, Mary 
Ann Jones and Tonya 
Jones.

Hostesses for the next 
meeting March 17 will be 
Pat Mudford and Kathy 
Railsback.

sons, six months rainy and 
siT months dry and windy. 
The rainy season starts 
with a nice light mountain 
shower. It rains every day. 
Some days they have a 
deluge. It may rain a week, 
really heavy. The average 
rainfall is 200 inches.

One week is all that is 
needed following the rainy 
season for everything to 
turn brown. It remains dry 
and windy for six months. 
Compared to Texas the 
wind blows just as hard, 
but no dust.

The people are very 
friendly, she continued. 
When people of Costa Rica 
greeted you they would put 
their hands on your 
shoulder and give you a 
hug or kiss and sometimes 
both. They speak english 
but the main language is 
Spanish.

Policeman do not carry 
guns. They carry screw
drivers, to take your license 
plate.

It takes all day to do 
your grocery shopping. You 
go to a central market for 
vegetables, poultry market 
for chickens, eggs; a meat 
market for meat and gro
cery stores for stapels.

To take care of the
Americans that are living 
there they do import can
ned pumpkin, cranberry 
sauce and turkeys for
Thanksgiving and Christ
mas. They export bananas. 
Mrs. Gage said “ The med
ical care there is
excellent.”

After ten years of living 
• there. The Costa Rica gov- 
1 eminent bought their ranch 
for a park. Mrs. Gage said 
that she would never forget 
their stay in Costa Rica and 
close friends they made. 
But they are happy to be 
back in the U.S.

Marilyn Young (Mrs. 
John), local Fashion Con
sultant, has been selected 
to serve on a National 
Fashion Advisory Board. 
The announcement was 
made by Charles L. Bene
dict, President of Doncast
er, Inc., a manufacturing 
company that specializes in 
custom-made clothing.

“ Mrs. Young, like othet 
members of the Doncaster 
Fashion Advisory Board, 
was selected for her know
ledge of fashion, her ability 
to recognize an incoming 
trend that will fit into our 
classic design concept, and 
her considerable flair for 
wardrobe-building for her 
customers,”  said Benedict.

The Doncaster Fashion 
Advisory Board consists of 
seven members, selected 
from the more than 1200 
Doncaster Fashion Consult
ants around the country.

Muleshoe Young 
Homemakers 
Meeting Held

The Muleshoe Young 
Homemakers met March 8 
at the high school for their 
monthly meeting. Linda 
Mullin, County Extension 
Agent, discussed various 
economical homemade 
cleaners and gave recipes 
for them. She answered 
members questions on care 
of housewares and surfaces 
in the home.

During the business 
meeting, refreshments were 
served by hostesses: Valer
ie Reynolds, Sue Barron 
and Cynthia Chapman.

The couples party sche
duled for April 14 was dis
cussed. Plans were finaliz
ed for the childrens Easter 
egg hunt on March 26.

Each member answered 
roll call with her favorite 
scripture. Sue Barron won 
the doorprize.

Decorating Easter eggs 
will be the project for craft 
night, March 22.

The Fashion Advisory 
Board will advise Doncast
er’s New York design team 
in the selection of the 
styles, fabrics and colors to 
be included in upcoming 
collections. They will also 
keep the design team in
formed as to the changing 
lifestyle of their customer, 
the designers then provide 
suitable fashions to fill 
those needs.

“ We are very pleased 
that Mrs. Young will be 
sharing her knowledge and 
her fashion expertise with 
our design team. Since shd 
works so closely with her 
customers, her contribution 
will be an important one, 
to us and to our cust
omer,” said Benedict.

Mrs. Young, who has 
been a Doncaster Fashion 
Consultant for three years, 
is a resident of Muleshoe.

L o u d !
She: "D oesn ’t a still, 

small voice tell you when you 
do something wrong?”

He: “ No, a loud, large 
voice does-I’m married.”

Easy
"Pop, how do they catch 

crazy men?”
“ It’s easy. A little rouge 

and lipstick, a new hair-do 
and a pretty dress.”

Continental Shows, LTD. 
ANTIQUE SHOW & SALE 

LUBBOCK, TX. 
March 18-19-20 

Civic Center 
Fri. 1-9 P.M.
Sat. 1-8 P.M.
Sun. 1-5 P J .

LISPS
040-200liuiley County Journal

t a !  440, *Mule*hoe T w a  79347 Second (J i m  Poat 
•g* paid at Mukahoe, Tm m . 79347
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MEMBER 1983

TEXAS PH*tSSASSOCUnON

l  *  Had Prea^ent
jante* Woods-Vice President 

SMrfcy Parmer News 
Evelene H arm  Society 

O t a  W dlams Advertising 
» HaH Bookkeeper

Jnumd and Botev County Journal
ofey and unoundini count** ...... *13“
lutahoe journal and Botey County Journal 
Wwrt ‘,r

j row cord on apptotion

THIS CARD
ENTITLES YOU TO PURCHASE

SAFEMARK
tires and batteries.

Another service-to-member program 

offering a quality product at low cost.

FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMA TION CONTACT:

Baker Farm Supply • T r a d e m a r k  R * f  I t t i r t d  b y  
F a rm  B u re a u

(BE SURE TO HAVE YOUR MEMBERSHIP CARD WITH YOU)

1532 W. American ________  272-4613

The Epsilon Delta Chap
ter of Epsilon Sigma Alpha 
met on March 7, at 7:30 
p.m. Dianna Harrison was 
the hostess. Sue Holt was 
the co-hostess.

The members gathered 
at Latrell’s Fashions and 
learned about the new col
ors and make-up techni
ques for the spring of ’83. 
Latrell Highsinger and her 
daughter Kanetha Foster 
explained the new empha
sis on eyes and lips. Cheek 
blushes are toned down for 
the spring season.

The members were then 
off to Dianna Harrison's for 
a short business meeting. 
A late supper of beefy 
vegetable soup and muffins 
was enjoyed by everyone. 
A cherry chocolate cake 
with coconut filling was 
served for dessert.

The meeting was then 
called to order by Pres
ident, Lisa McElroy. Pat 
Young, secretary-treasurer 
called the roll. The minutes 
of the last meeting were 
read and approved. The 
nominees for sorority offi
cers for ’83-’84 were pre
sented by the nominating 
committee.

Final plans were made 
for a bake sale March 23 at 
Chubby’s Beauty Salon. 
Homemade pies and cakes 
will be on sale throughout 
the day. 1

Following an exchange of 
ideas for the upcoming 
meetings and socials, the 
meeting was adjourned. 
Members present were: 
Jan Crawford, Ginger 
Caldwell, Elaine Burgess, 
Dianna Harrison, Lisa 
McElroy, Pat Young, Sue

Holt and Sylvia Vourazeris.
The annual Easter Egg 

Hunt will be held on Sat
urday, March 26, at 2:00 
p.m. at the home of Dianna 
Harrison.

The Secret Sister Birth
day Social will be Monday, 
March 14. Members should 
meet in the parking lot of 
the Muleshoe State Bank. 
From there they will drive 
to Clovis, N.M. for a din
ner at Poor Boy’s. Gifts 
will be exchanged.

The next meeting will be 
April 11, at 7:30 p.m. All 
members should meet at 
Lookin’ Good for a program 
on fashion

She’s Sedova Now
“ Well, have you given 

John his final answer.”
“ Not yet, dear; but I’ve 

given him his final ’No.’ ”

Negative
“Do you smoke?”
“ No.”
“ Drink?”
“ No.”
“ Neck?”
‘•‘No.”
“ Well, do you eat hay?” 
“Of course not!”
“Gad, you’re not fit com

pany for man or beast!”

BIBLE i  
VERSE&

‘ ‘The Lord will not for
sake his people for his 
great name's sake.
1. Who spoke these
words?
2. To whom was he 
speaking?
3. Upon what occasion? 
Answers to Bible Verse
1. Samuel, the prophet.
2. The children of Israel.
3. Upon the occasion of 
the prophet’s rebuke to 
the people for their wor
ship of Baalim and Ash- 
toroth.

MARILYN YOUNG

60" Terrycloth
* 2 9yZ 3 yds. $8
Reg. 3.99 yd. This luxuriously 
heavy 60" terrycloth ot 80% 
cotton and  20% polyester is 
all tirst quality. Doubled and  
rolled in Spring colors

Flemish Linens
* 2 9J  3 yds. $8
Reg. 3.99 yd. Our 45"-60" Flemish 
linens are a favorite Spring fabric! 
M ade of Trevira, Rayon, and linen in 
doubled and  rolled 15 yd. pieces. 
Natural, classic, and pastel shades.

45" Plaids and Stripes 
$

Reg. 2.69 yd. Dan River” adds a  
burst of c o la  to your Spring sewing 
with 45" plaids and  stripes! M ade of 
poly-cotton blends, they'll be your 
choice f a  shirts a  dresses 
Spring colors on full bolts.

4 5 " Mock Eyelets
■ 3 vds. $5

Beoutitul oastel assortment 
perfect tor any Easter 
creation. Poly-Cotton blends

Non-Roll Elastic
8 * ^ * 1

Reg. 194 yd. Poly and rubber 
3/4" elastic. White only.

W e d g w o o d *

15%

20%
O F F

20%

30% OFF

• Special Orders Accepted

Stle Good March 1 Thru March 31
769-0007
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Muleshoe Nursing Home 
Welcome Two Residents

NEW RESIDENTS--A1U Clay Tyler (on left) and Minnie 
Mae Cash are new residents at the Muleshoe Nursing 
Home and were welcomed to the home with a coffee 
Wednesday morning.

l M i8. ^ P ie fe /te f  ^ o i t o / t e d  

Q A M  S M a b y e  M o u /e /i
Mrs. Kevin Pickrell was 

honored Saturday with a 
lullabye shower in the 
home of Mrs. Kenneth

LATEST
ARRIVALS

Jamie Beth Prather
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Don 

Prather are the proud par
ents of a daughter born at 
2:59 a.m. March 10.

The young lady weighed 
seven pounds and seven 
ounces and has been 
named Jamie Beth. She is 
the fust child for the 
couple.

Grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Raybom Ott of 
Earth and Mr. and Mrs. 
Donald Prather of 
Muleshoe.

Great grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. Irvin Ott of 
Earth, Mr. and Mrs. James 
Kelly of Amarillo, Mr. and 
Mrs. L.H. Prather of Eric, 
Okla. and Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Combs of Leedey, 
Okla.

Wiseman.
The serving table was 

accented with an arrange
ment of fresh spring flow
ers and cookies, finger 
sandwiches, nuts, mints, 
spiced tea and coffee were
served from crystal and
brass appointments.

Special guests included 
her mother, Mrs. Jim Bor
land and her sister, Becky 
of Abilene, her mother in 
law Mrs. Quinelle Pickrell 
and Shelley, and her
grandmother, Mrs. Tara
Pickrell of Littlefield.

The hostesses gifts were 
a high chair and infant 
seat.

Hostesses for the occa
sion included Mrs. Carroll 
Legg, Mrs. Tommy Moss, 
Mrs. Bill Johnson, Mrs. 
Dail Burnett, Mrs. Kenneth 
Wiseman, Mrs. Kyle Mar
tin, Mrs. R.C. Williams, 
Mrs. Roby Lynn, Mrs. 
Mike Morris, Mrs. Wayne 
Swart, Mrs. James Hump
hreys, Mrs. Dodd Haragan, 
Mrs. Hazel May, Mrs. Jim 
Ingle, Mrs. Gary Gate- 
wood, Mrs. James With
row, Mrs. Haldon Messa- 
more, Mrs. Bernard Wil
son, Mrs. Terry Swart, 
Mrs. Loretta Reid, Mrs. 
Kenny Fisher, Mrs. Clyde 
Flowers, Mrs. Jerry Ray 
and Mrs. Calvin Wiseman.

Two residents of the 
Muleshoe Nursing Home, 
Minnie Mac Cash and Alta 
Clay Tyler, were welcomed 
to the home Wednesday 
morning with a coffee in 
their honor.

Mrs. Cash was bom at 
Whitesboro in Cook County 
on April 14, 1889. Her par
ents, Ben and Emetine 
Black moved to Texas from 
Somerset, Kentucky in the 
early 1880’s. In approxi
mately 1900 they moved to 
Knox County. They were 
farmers and bought farm 
land at Truscott where 
Minnie attended school.

She met James Monroe 
Cash there at Truscott and 
they were married on Aug. 
11, 1910. They had five 
sons and three daughters. 
She has sons living in 
Weatherford, Wichita Falls, 
Lubbock, Plainview and 
Truscott. Her daughters 
live in Amarillo, Truscott 
and Muleshoe.

Mr. and Mrs. Cash 
raised livestock and far
med. Except for approxim
ately nine years that they 
lived at Ralls and Crosby- 
ton, they lived in the 
Truscott area.

They celebrated their 
50th. wedding anniversary 
in 1960 with almost all 
their children and grand
children present. Then in 
1970 they celebrated their 
60th. anniversary.

Cash died in 1972, and 
Mrs. Cash lived alone until 
she was 92 years young.

Mrs. Tyler was bom on 
July 4, 1904 in Palo Pinto 
County. She was the sixth 
child of a family of 12 
children, born to T.M. and 
Katie Clay. She married 
Ernest Tyler in Melrose, 
N.M. on Nov. 11, 1937, but 
was living in Donley 
County near Hedley, Texas 
at that time.

They moved to Monte 
Vista, Colo, soon after their 
marriage and lived there 
for several years before 
moving to Los Banos, Calif. 
Tyler died July 3, 1960. 
Mrs. Tyler moved back to 
Texas and made her home 
at Clay’s Comor for several 
years. She then moved to 
Mqlrose, N.M. where she 
resided until approximately 
1975. She then moved to 
Lamesa to make her home 
with her sister, Lena, she 
moved from there to her

present home.
Mrs. Tyler is a member 

of the Second Baptist 
Church in Lamesa and a 
member of the Order of the 
Eastern Star for many 
years, before she became 
disabled from a car 
accident.

She liked to raise flowers 
and a garden. She crochet 
many things and was a 
good cook. She and her 
husband gave a home to 
twin boys they kept for 
several years. They had no 
children.

Her only relative living 
in this area is her brother, 
Herbert Clay.

Nursing Home

By:
News

Joy Suncell

ORAL READERS--(L-R) Amy Montgomery, Wendy Green, 
Misty Taylor and Stephanie Cox, all fifth grade students at 
Mary DeShazo Elementary School, entered the UIL Oral 
Readers competition recently

At H&R Block 
we guarantee 

our work.
This year with over 100 changes in the tax 
laws and forms, you have more chances of 
making a mistake. And that could mean an IRS 
audit. If H&R Block prepares your taxes and 
you're audited, we go with you at no adder 
cost. Not as your legal representative, but t» 
explain how your taxes were prepared. If we 
make a mistake and you owe additional tat, 
you pay only the tax. We pey the penalty aid 
interest.

224 W. 2nd Weekdays »-« Sot. 2-5

H & R B L O C K
This year’s number one reason to go to H&R Wxk.

272-3332
The new tax laws.
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shius
He Knew

Youthful bridegroom-My 
wife has come into my life 
like a ray of sunshine.

Cynical Benedict--Give 
her time and she’ll go 
through your pockets like a 
streak of lightning.

Facts
“1 suppose all this talk 

about a sailor’s life being all 
wine, women and song is 
exaggerated.”

‘‘It certainly is! You 
seldom hear singing in the 
barracks.”

UIL ENTRIES--Fifth grade boys entering the UIL Oral 
Readers competition recently included Chad Griswald, 
James Foster, Danny Chitwood and A.J. Liles.

Cassandra Cargile the 
Home Ec. teacher from 
Lazbuddie High School and 
Yandi came Tues. decorate 
the nursing home for St. 
Pat’s Day.

* * *

Clara Weaver was visited 
by her daughter-in-law 
Tuesday. ^

Cordelia Cochran was 
visited by her sister from 
Hereford Wed.

Pepsi & Diet Pepsi
in 8-Pack 32 oz. returnable bottles

v.

r u t s 1.

Serv’All

T H R I F T W A Y

85
DEPOSIT

About 30 residents at
tended the Sing-a-U)ng 
lead by Glenda Jennings, 
Jackie Johnson and Bro. 
Lewis Crenshaw from the 
Lazbuddie Methodist
Church Wed. afternoon.

* * *

Marie Engram was visi
ted by Joyce Turnbow, 
Mrs. Murl Stephenson, 
Sonia Florace, Mr. D.B. 
Head, Calvin Embry, Allie 
Barbour, Jerry Hutton,
Wilma Waddle.

• **

The Spudnut Shop 
brought Spudnuts to the
nursing home Tuesday.

• **

Mrs. Kemp was visiteo 
this week by Doris Argilee 
and Donald.

«•*

Cordelia Cochran was 
visited Tues. by her sister 
Marie and nephew and his 
wife, Mr. and Mrs. Trumafl 
McKUlip.

* * *

Barbara Case was visited 
Wed. by Mrs. Holt.

Ruby Gare spent the dajr 
with her daughter Louise 
Allen Wed. They enjoyjd 
shopping and having lurth 
together.

* * *

The W.M.U. Class of tie 
Trinity Baptist Chiach 
baked and served hope- 
made pies to the residJnts 
Tuesday afternoon. Our 
thanks to Melba McCapish 
for helping serve.

To Our Texas Friends. . .  
We have Extended Our

Hours To 
Serve 

You Better!
For Your 

Convenience 
These Are Our 
Texas Times!

Effective Friday, March 18 
(All Hours Are Texas Time)

New Friday Hours ’
Doors Open  

10:00 to 5:30
Drive Up Window 

Open 9:30 a.m. to 6:30 p.m.
All Locations

OFFICE HOURS

Mon. Thru Thurs. 10 to 5:00 
Drive Up Window Open 

9:30 to 5:30

New Saturday Hours
Branch Offices Only

400 W. 1st * Porfales  

2501 Prince • C lovis

Doors & Drive Up 
Windows Open

10:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m,
These Services Will Be Available To 
You O n Saturday:
• Check ing Accounts
• Sav in gs  Accounts

• Insured M o n e y  M arke t Accounts

• Hom e Loans

• Pickup Loans

• Car to o n s . .

If You A rt Not Presently A  (ustomor Of Ours - Open Your Account 
Today A t First Fodoral And Enjoy Tho Convenience Of Our Now Ex
tended Hours.

£
K N D C R

FSUCFIRST FEDERAL
Savings & Loan Association of Clovis 

CUvIt • Parhria*
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Editor: Kacy Henry
Official Publication of Muleshoe High School W rilten and Edited by Students of the Muleshoe Schools

Sunday, March 13. 1983

On Wednesday, March 
2nd, Muleshoe Educators 
got to meet ‘‘The Kids on 
the Block” courtesy of the 
Region XVII Service Center 
and the Muleshoe Local 
Unit of TSTA.

Mark Reilly is a guy who 
has cerebral palsy and uses 
a wheelchair which he .calls 
his "Cruiser.” Mark is 
limited in some ways, but 
boy does he play checkers 
like a champ 1 

Brenda Dubrowski is 
"normal” ... except she is 
a little bit overweight! 
She’s a good friend of all 
the other kids and often

Muleshoe 
School 

Menu
COMBO LINE 

MARCH 14-18-1983 
MONDAY

Milk 
Burritos 
Cheese Stick 
Veg. Stick 
Crackers 
Fruit

TUESD/Y
Milk
Hamburgers 
Lettuce & Tomato 
Pickles & Onions 
Tater Tots 
Fruit Cobbler

WEDNESDAY
Milk
Turkey & Gravy 
Creamed Potatoes 
Cole Slaw 
Hot Rolls 
Fruit

THURSDAY
Milk
Chalupas
Cheese
Lettuce & Tomato
Crackers
Fruit

FRIDAY
Milk
Chicken Fillet on bun 
Pork & Beans 
Salad 
Fruit

MULESHOE SCHOOLS 
BREAKFAST & LUNCH 

MARCH 14-18-1983 
BREAKFAST MONDAY 

Milk 
Cereal 
Fruit

LUNCH
Milk
Skillet Dinner 
Creamed Potatoes 
•Green Beans 
Corn Bread 
Fruit

BREAKFAST TUESDAY 
Milk
Cheese Toast 
Juice

TUESDAY
Milk

'Hamburgers 
Lettuce & Tomato 
Pickles & Onions 
Tater Tots 
Fruit Cobbler

BREAKFAST
WEDNESDAY

Milk
Honey Buns 
Juice

WEDNESDAY
Milk
Mexican Meatloaf
Potatoes
Beans
Hot Rolls
Pudding
BREAKFAST THURSDAY 

Milk
Blueberry Muffins 
Juice

THURSDAY
Milk
Fish
Eng. Peas 
Macroni & Cheese 
Hot Rolls 
Fruit Jello

BREAKFAST FRIDAY 
Milk 
Toast 
Jelly 
Sausage 
Fruit

FRIDAY
Milk
Chicken Pot Pie 
Spinach 
Cheese Stick

joins in activities with one 
or more of them.

Ellen Jane Peterson is a 
veterinarian’s assistant. 
She is 17 years old, and 
has Down’s Syndrome. 
Ellen Jane is really good at 
her job.

Melody James is another 
"normal” kid. She wears 
glasses, and has four 
brothers who tease her a 
lot. Melody enjoys playing 
checkers with Mark.

Mandy Puccini is deaf. 
She knows sign language 
and loves to dance. She 
has two sisters who can 
hear and a cat named 
Sneakers. Mandy taught 
the teachers at the program 
some sign language.

The "Kids on the Block” 
are a group of incredible 
puppets, some handicapped 
and some not, which help 
kids to understand different 
disabilities, and what it’s 
like to have them.

Created by Barbara 
Aiello, a former teacher of 
handicapped children, the 
"Kids on the Block” are 
three feet tall and wear 
real kids’ clothes and 
shoes, helping children re
late to them and talk to 
them more freely than they 
would with adults or other 
children with disabilities.

According to Ms. Aiello, 
there are two important 
goals for the "Kids on the 
Block.” She wants to teach 
children about handicaps in 
a “ non-threatening and 
unpreachy fashion.” Sec
ond, she wants to show 
non-handicapped children 
how to develop positive re
lationships with their 
handicapped peers. The 
puppets show them how 
they can be friends.

The puppets come as a 
kit including the puppets, 
props, scripts, and cards. 
Ms. Aiello writes all of the 
scripts for the puppets 
which are developed from 
the questions and concerns 
of non-disabled kids. All of 
the script material is crit
iqued by disabled children, 
adults, and parents of dis
abled children before being 
incorporated into the kit. 
The Region XVII Service 
Center has purchased a kit 
and they now do programs 
for schools in the district 
on Wednesdays. The pro
gram is in such demand 
that they are currently 
booked into the 1983-84 
school year. Ms. Aiello’s 
"Kids on the Block” have 
appeared on ABC’s "Good 
Morning America.” as well 
as on a CBS television 
special featuring Gary Bur- 
ghoff (Radar of M*A*S*H 
fame).

The Kids are truly an
imated, entertaining, and 
appealing. They show that 
it’s okay to be friends with 
disabled kids, and that the 
disabled kids have many 
friends, not just other kids 
with the same disability. 
Helping children to develop 
positive attitudes toward 
people with handicaps is 
not an easy job, but thanks 
to Barbara Aiello and the 
people at the Region XVII 
Service Center, it is easier 
now for local and area 
educators who have access 
to the "Kids on the 
Block.”

Organizations
Photos Taken 
Last Monday

Lonnie Adrian of Ad
rian’s Photography took 
pictures of the various or
ganizations and their offi
cers on Monday, March 7. 
He began at 8:30 that 
morning and continued 
throughout the day. They 
were taken at different 
locations around Muleshoe 
such as the City Park, 
Mule Lot, etc. These pic
tures will be used for the 
1982-83 Mulctrain.

Our thanks to Lonnie for 
hit help and cooperation!

FHA, Hero Chapters 
Attend Area Meeting

"KIDS ON THE BLOCK” -Last Wednesday by the courtesy of the Region XVII Service 
Center and the Muleshoe Local Unit of TSTA, local teachers got a chance to meet all "the 
kids on the block.”

MHS Track Boys Win First 
Place At Lubbock Meet

The varsity Mules track 
team traveled to Lubbock 
February 25th to compete 
in the Lubbock Christian 
High School indoor track 
meet. The Mules came in 
1st in team totals just 
edging out the host team, 
Lubbock Christian. The 
Mules did well in the field 
events. In the pole vault 
Ricky Rasco placed third 
with a vault of 10’3” . Raul 
Garc'a placed fourth with a 
vault of 9’6” . In the high 
jump Mark Moton placed 
4th with a leap-of 5’8” , 
John Isaac cleared 5’6” 
placing 6th in the high 
jump. Darin Shaw placed 
2nd in the long jump with 
a jump of 19’3/4” . Placing 
third and right behind 
Darin was Mark Moton 
who soared 19’l /8 ” . John

All District 
Girls Named

The girls 3A All-District 
basketball team for 1982-83 
was announced by Coach 
Robert Brandon Mulettes 
Coach, early in the week. 
Three girls were chosen to 
All-District and Honorable 
Mention ranks.

Denise Wilson, a senior 
Mulette, was named to the 
All-District team. Denise 
was one of the top ten 
scorers for the season and 
played wing for the team. 
Denise is the daughter of 
Mrs. Anita Allgood and 
Leon Wilson. Sherry Ellis, 
another senior Mulette, 
was chosen for Honorable 
Mention All-District honors. 
Sherry played point guard 
for the team. Sherry is the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Ellis. Marylyn Lewis, a 
junior Mulette, was also 
picked for the Honorable 
Mention All-District team. 
Marylyn was also ranked in 
the top ten rebounders in 
the district and played 
wing and post positions for 
the team. Marylyn’s guar
dians are Mr. and Mrs. 
Tyromme Clemmons.

The Mule’s Tale Staff 
would like to congratulate 
these girls for being chosen 
for the team!

Wuerflein placed 5th in the 
■ong jump with a leap of 
17'7” . Chris Hernandez 
placed 6th in the shotput 
with a throw of 35’9 '/ j” .

In the running events the* 
Mules really did well. The 
440 yard relay team con
sisting of Eddie Alvarado, 
Thurman Coleman, Smiley 
Orozco, and Michael Del- 
Toro placed 3rd with a time 
of 48.7. In the 2 mile run 
Tony Luna placed 1st with 
a time of 10:32.47. Placing 
third in the 2 mile was 
Tony Rojas with a time of 
11:29.49. In the 880 yard 
dash Martin Mendoza pla
ced 1st with a blazing 
2:08.56. Placing second was 
Aldo Almanza with a time 
of 2:08.57. Ronnie Logsdon 
placed fourth in the 880 
with a time of 2:12.39. 
Mark Moton placed second

in the 60 yard high hurdles 
with a time of 8.08. Placing 
fourth in the 60 yard high 
hurdles was John Wuer- 
flien with a time of 8.66. 
Thurman Coleman placed 
5th in the 60 yard dash 
with a time of 6.82. Placing 
6th in the 220 yard dash 
was Eddie Alavarado with 
a time of 25.58. In the 1600 
jeter run was Tony Rojas, 
|h  with a time of 5:24.86 
nd Allen Beasley placed 

6th with a time of 5:27.79. 
The 1600 meter relay team 
finished 1st with a time of 
3:39.6. The team consisted 
of Mark Moton, Ronnie 
Logsdon, Aldo Almanza, 
and Martin Mendoza.

The annual staff would 
like to congratulate the 
track team on their victory 
and wish them luck in the 
upcoming track season.

Seven Muleshoe HERO 
members and six FHA 
members attended the Area 
Convention held Friday and 
Saturday March 4th and 
oth. Mrs. Sue Mader and 
Mrs. Nonette Robinson 
(from the Homemaking de
partment at high school), 
and Marilyn Cox attended 
with the students as spon
sors. The students repre
senting Muleshoe HERO 
Chapter were, Beth Har
mon, Marleea Cox, Charli 
Hawkins, Cathy Lopez, 
David Pruitt, Kristin Wan
ner, and Abbye Kennedy. 
Those who attended from 
the Muleshoe FHA Chapter 
were, Shelly Sain, Donna 
Horn, Janna Wuerflein, 
Holly Oakes, Andrea 
DeLeon, and Rachael 
Hodges.

The students and their 
sponsors loaded a bus in 
the high school parking lot 
Friday morning at 8:30. 
Upon their arrival in Lub
bock they visited the Texas 
Tech Museum. After 
spending the morning look
ing at the sights of the 
days of yore, the students 
loaded up onto the bus 
again and headed for Show

Biz Pizza for some fun and 
food. There was then a two 
hour rest period in which 
every student relaxed at 
the Villa Inn. Some swam 
in the heated pool, while 
others just watched 
television.

At 5:30 it was time to 
load the bus again. This 
time the HERO members 
went to a Banquet in the 
Monterey High School Caf
eteria while the FHA 
members went to the 
"Elephant” to dine. From 
7:30-8:30 there was an 
“ Air Fair” and several 
boothes were, set up where 
the students could receive 
a variety of information. At 
9:00 the House of Dele
gates met and all FHA and 
HERO members attended 
this and were able to listen 
to the speeches of all the 
candidates for District of
fices and State offices. 
Donna Horn from Muleshoe 
ran for a State office and 
Shelly Sain ran for an Area 
office. Both students did a 
really good job on their 
speeches. Beth Harmon 
was the voting delegate 
from Muleshoe.

After the meeting was

finally over the studehts 
headed back to the Villa 
Inn where they had a fun 
filled evening with swimm
ing, reading, watching t.v. 
and visiting.

The morning brought out 
sleepy students, but they 
were able to attend one 
last meeting before they 
went to the Mall. There the 
students were on their own 
to go where they pleased 
until 4:30. At this time 
they met back at the bus 
and came home. It was an 
exciting weekend in which 
everyone got along, had 
fun, and built new 
friendships.

Assembly Entertains 
M.H.S. Students

There was an assembly 
held Thursday, March 10, 
at MHS. It was sponsored 
by the Student Council and

’ the price of admission was 
50 cents.

The program featured 
Micah and Laura Bertin. 
They are two of America’s 
leading mime artists. Acc
ording to Mr. Bertin, 
"Mime is the mirror of life 
reflecting experiences back. 
Mimes are great observers 
of life.” Some of the skits 
were The Wall, First Visit 
to the Dentist’s Office, The

FFA Members 
Place At 
Houston Show

Several of the Muleshoe 
FFA members left for the 
Houston Livestock Show on 
Monday, February 28 and 
returned on Sunday, March 
6. Jeff Vinson placed 6th 
with his Heavy Weight 
Berkshire. Michelle Stev
enson also placed 10th with 
her Heavy Weight Poland. 
Others who attended the 
show were: Dee Kinard, 
Kim Farmer, Lupe Rejino. 
Cheyenne Bickel, Casey 
Stewart, and Craig Hunt. 
Congratulations to these 
FFA members 1

First Date, The Magical 
Toy Shop, and the Monkey 
House at the Zoo. They 
concluded with an Improv* 
osation of a history class in 
Muleshoe.

The students of MHS 
would like to thank Micah 
and Laura Bertin for the 
great entertainment. It was 
very exciting and everyone 
enjoyed the show greatly.
* * * * * * *  *★ ★ ★ *★ ★ **.

* Calendar
* 
* 
*  
* 
*

*★ ★ *★ ★ *★ ★ ★ ★ ★ ★ *#
i Of Events
I

Tuesday March 15 Girls 
Golf at Tulia, Dual Tennis 
Meet - Lazbuddie vs Mule
shoe Here.

Wednesday March 16 - 
Pre registration in Cafeteria 
8:30-9:30 Juniors, 10:30- 
11:30 Sophomores 1:30-2:30 
Freshmen.

Thursday March 17 Dual 
Tennis Meet - Littlefield at 
Littlefield.

Friday March 18 7th, 
8th, and Freshman Track 
Meet Here.

Saturday March 19 Var
sity Boys Track Meet at 
Plainview, JV Boys Track 
Meet at Bovina, Girls Track 
Meet at Bovina, Muleshoe 
UIL Workshop 9:00-12:00.

HOLLY OAKES 
FEATURE ARTIS2

Senior art student Holly 
Oakes is in Art II this year 
and has been in art for twe 
years. She is also active in 
FHA as the chapter Hist
orian, in VICA as the re
porter, and in student cou
ncil as a representative.

Holly enjoys art because 
there is so much to do and 
learn everyday. Her first 
love is oil painting. She 
commented, “ To me, being 
able to paint something is 
expressing a part of me I 
never knew. Art lets ipe 
create something that I 
enjoy.”

Holly's future plans in
clude moving to California 
following her graduation. 
She would like to continue 
taking art classes to be
come a better painter.

Congratulations to Holly 
Oakes, feature artist of the 
week!

Golf News
The MHS Girl’s golf 

team traveled to Littlefield 
on Wednesday, March 9, to 
participate in a tournament. 
Denise Wilson placed 1st in 
the first round and the 
team placed third overall’.1

Congratulations to t(ie 
golf team for a fine shoe
ing in their first tourna
ment of the season!

HONORS GIVEN TO MHS ATHLETES-Pictured L-R are 
Sherry Ellis and Marylyn Lewis, All-District Honorable 
Mention, and Denise Wilson chosen as an All-District 
basketball team member.

Salad Luncheon Held 
For Speech, Drams

★ ★ ★ * ★ * ★ ★ * * * ★ * < * 1

Happy Birthday

Sunday March 13 Steve 
Ethridge. John David Agee 

Monday March 14 Adena 
Lindt, Martha Flores 

Wednesday March 16 
Kim Fried

Thursday March 17 Lest
er Burks

Friday March 18 Joe
Newman, Smiley Orozco 

Saturday March 19 Kim 
Farmer, Diane Ramos,
NWia Sandoval

Kerry Moore, head of 
the speech and drama de
partment, and of course his 
students, held a salad 
luncheon Saturday, March 
5th. It ran from 11:30 to 
1:30 at the Sixteenth and 
Avenue D Church of 
Christ. The price was $3.00 
for adults and $2.00 for 
children. This was very 
reasonable considering how 
good the food was. Carry 
out orders were accepted 
and the turn out was ex
ceptional. If you are won
dering where all the money 
they made went, it is all 
being put to good use in 
the speech and drama de
partment. For instance, a 
portion of the money will 
go into improvements for

their p n e  Act Play, "Royal 
Hunt of the Sun.”

The entire speech and 
drama department would 
like to give a big thanks to 
all the people who helped 
and ate with them. This 
made the salad luncheon a 
big success and will really 
help the department.

NOTES-
-COMMENTS

Education seems to be 
an endless affair.

• ♦ • •

Matters of hearsay de
pend upon the point cf 
view.

DECA ADVANCES TO STATE—Muleshoe High DECA traveled to Lubbock FriHav m  l 
4 to attend the Area VI Career Development Conference and returned with the felt ^  
winners: Shawna Kelton-lst Place in Display. Jimmie f ™ 1**
Series. Robert Now!m-2nd Place in Food Marketing Series. Martina Valdcz-2nd P la c e d  
General Merchandising, written events. Sherri Kinard-3rd Place in Finance L i  r  ^  
Senes, and Steve Cavitt-3rd Place in Service Station Retailing Series Shawna KcIt .n / U  
Jimmie Lee will adv.nee Id Sl.,c  cOTpetilion which 1, in %  a,"d
Congratulafions to all of these winners and the other participants who represented us so

• 1

1
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ft Area School Board Elections Scheduled
A total of eighteen per

sons have signed up for the 
area Independent School 
Board Trustees. These 
people are from Lazbuddie, 
Three Way and from
Muleshoe, with Muleshoe 
having the only woman in 
the running.

Four men have signed up 
for the Three Way I.S.D. 
Trustee election; and they 
are: Herbert E. Sowder,
Jack Reeves, Jack Lane
and James Kindle. Current 
Board Members include, 
Jack Lane, Nelson Carlisle, 
H.E. Sowder, and other
members are Bobby Kin
dle, Darwin Robertson, 
Tommy Terrell and Gary 
Welch. Superintendent for 
the Three Way Schools is 
Bert Grimes and Principal 
is Don Parker. Annetta 
Chunn is the business

Lions.
Cont. from Page 1
Last year, the Texas Easter 
Seal Society provided ser
vices to 16,600 Texans.

The total needs of the 
entire community and 
meeting them requires the 
cooperation of all resources 
in the community, since no 
one agency or resource can 
do this by itself. As a 
member of the community, 
Easter Seal Societies par
ticipate in local community 
planning as an advocate for 
the concerns and needs of 
the disabled, in order to 
assure the availability and 
utilization of comprehensive 
services. For further infor
mation about Easter Seals 
please contact the Texas 
Easter Seal Society by call
ing toll-free at 1-800- 
492-5555.

manager.
School trustee board ele

ctions will be held on April 
2, Saturday at each resp
ectively designated voting ‘ 
place. In Three Way the 
elections will be held at the 
Three Way School 
Cafeteria.

While Lazbuddie Schools 
are not in the Muleshoe 
ISD, they are near enough 
to create much interest in 
their elections. Four cand
idates have signed up for 
the Lazbuddie Schools 
Trustee Election which is 
also scheduled to be held 
on Saturday, April 2 at the 
school. Those candidates 
and the order in which they 
have filed and-will appear 
on the ballot are: Harrol 
Redwine, Glenn Lust, Eu
gene H. Schacher and 
Kenneth Russell.

The terms of Glen Lust 
and Ronald Elliott are ter
minating and Elliott has 
chosen not to run for re- 
election. Absentee voting at 

.Lazbuddie begins on Mon
day, March 14 and will

League...
Cont. from Page 1
age, and not older than 12 
years of age by August 1, 
1983.

In order to be eligible to 
sign-up, the boy must have 
a copy of his birth certi
ficate with them at the 
time of registering. No 
child will be signed up 
without the birth certifi
cate, according to 
Montgomery.

Parents of potential play
ers wishing to obtain more 
information on Little 
League may call Brock 
Sanders at 272-3229 or Bill 
Liles at 272-3010.

continue through March 29 
at the administration offices 
of the Lazbuddie ISD. 
Dennis Owen is the absen
tee clerk.

Out of ten prospective 
school board trustees, three 
will be running for un-

U 1 L • • •
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Esther Acosta, Shelly 
Berry, Julie Critenden, 
Sawnya Branscum, Sue 
Haire, Shannon Crozier, 
Britta O’Tay, Casey King, 
Debbie Isaac, Freddy Paez, 
Brandon Carpenter, Steve 
Neptune, Melissa Martel, 
Francisco Ybarra, and Dar
ren Albertson. Accompany
ing the group were Fred 
Mardis, principal, Ben 
Gramling, counselor, and 
teachers Barbara Milburn, 
Alice ALiles, LaJean Will
iams, Aileen Siewert, Eve
lyn Northcutt, Brenda 
Scott, and Pat Watson.

expired terms, while seven 
will vye for full term board 
positions. Those men filing 
for unexpired terms include 
Max King, a last minute 
filer, along with Dewey 
Moore and Hugh Young.

Those who filed for full 
terms included one woman, 
Julie Cage, along with 
Gerry Pierce, Kearney

Scoggin, Jim Crawford, 
Eugene Shaw; also, Incum
bents who refiled full term 
for positions included R.D.
‘Tub” Angeley and Ronnie 

Holt.
City Council elections for 

Muleshoe will also be held 
on Saturday, April 2, with 
Tommy Gunstream having 
filed for place 1 and A.V. 
Wood filing for place 2. 
Election days will be the 
same for both City 
School.

and

Cotton Contest

Fair.
Cont. from Page 1
Enos, Mike Duncan and 
Chris Young and Jeremy 
Carpenter.

ness is purely one of 
judgement. If we can make 
it work, the program will 
likely continue to get the 
go-ahead,” May stated.

The forward contract 
which was offered up first 
by PCCA would have al
lowed the producer to ac
cept payment on April 1 or 
anytime thereafter until the 
October 15 issuance of the 
PIK entitlements. The un
ique first time offer of a 
cash in advance option 
contract at PCCA would 
have involved as much as 
200,000 bales totalling $50 
million in Texas and 
Southwest Oklahoma.

Cont. from Page 1

Earlier in the week, C . L .  
Boggs, PCCA president 
had assured producers that 
the forward contract was 
safe because of the coop
erative plans to use the 
cotton for which receipts 
already are locked in a 
bank vault to cover the 
agreements. This may be 
the stopping point for the 
contracting on advance 
«*!es. One local producer 
expressed a desire for de
tails • relating to the cancel
lation of the advance farm 
contracts.

Commisioners 
Slated To Face 
Lengthy Agenda

Members of the B tiley 
County Commissioner’s 
Court will meet tomoirow, 
Monday, at 10 a.m. in the 
commissioner's courtioom 
with a lengthy agenda to 
consider.

Major items to be con
sidered will be to revie w a 
request for indigent med
ical assistance; review the 
financial statement and 
letter received from Wibb, 
Webb and Wright, 
accountants.

Also to be < onsidi red 
will be an appli ation for 
grant funds for jail ri no
vation; consider a lettei re
ceived from th-• Texas 
Association of C< unties re
garding jail litigation with 
statewide com equences; 
review the ambu ance re
port; review the coliseum 
report; review sheriffs re
port on out-of-co inty pris
oners; review of insurance 
companies bein 4 paid 
through payroll d -ductions, 
and other items.

Muleshoe
Cont. from Page 1

The First National Bank 
of Temple -- South an-

Green •••
Cont. from Page 1
be ready for business 
Monday morning.

“ Any Chevrolet vehicle 
bought from Thornton still 
in warranty will be taken 
care of as if it was our 
own,” added Green.

He also said that for the 
time being, new and used 
vehicle sales will all be 
handled at the location on 
West Highway 84.

"W e pledge to continue 
the same good service to 
all our customers and 
would welcome anyone 
wishing to take a look at 
what we can now offer in 
Muleshoe,” concluded

nounces the 
Aubrey Pitts 
He is joining 
opened bank 
Vice President

addition of 
to its staff.

the newly 
as Assistant 

and Loan 
Officer. Prior to moving to 
Temple, Pitts was a loan 
officer at Texas Commerce 
Bank of Amarillo for four 
and one half years. He 
holds a Bachelors of Busi
ness Administration degree 
in finance from West Texas 
State University at Canyon, 
Texas and was raised in 
Muleshoe.

* * * *
asBalance your life 

you would balance your
bank account.

• *  *  *

A good rule for high
way travel is to let the 
other car get there first.

Calf Scramble

County Soil Maps 
Now Availible

ers become the basis for 
future cattle herds. Thus, a 
one-year learning partner
ship is stretched into a 
life-time carer. For those 
winners who decide not to 
continue their cattle pro
gram, they have still en
joyed an invaluable learn
ing experience and perhaps 
may choose some other 

agriculturalfield of 
endeavor.

Board..

A second round of snows 
have helped create nearly 
excellent soil moisture con
ditions in the upper 3 feet 
of most soil profiles 
throughout the area. The 
annual soil moisture survey 
measurements taken by the 
High Plains Underground 
Water Conservation District 
and the Soil Conservation 
Service between February 
14 and 23 of this year, 
generally indicate the top 
two feet are at 90% field
capacity and the third foot 
is at nearly 75% of cap
acity. However the fourth 
and fifth feet are generally 
mudi dryer. This is espe
cially true for marginally 
irrigated and dryland por
tions of the Southern High 
Plains.

Deep soil moisture re
serves were depleted last 
summer and the area has 
received an average of only 
4 to 6 inches of precipi
tation since harvest, only 
enough to wet the top two 
and a half feet of the soil 
profile. Where plow pans
are present they did not 
appreciably affect the moi
sture penetration because 
the snow melt was slow 
enough to allow infiltration 
with no runoff.

Even though this year’s 
soil moisture deficits are 
similar to last years, con
ditions are better now be
cause 65 to 70% of the 
moisture is in the top three 
feet of the profile where
the plants need it. Most of 
the deficit is in the fourth 
and fifth feet of the profile.

Plant response during 
the early growing season 
should be good. However, 
once the plant uses the up
per level moisture, there is 
currently no reserve deep 
soil moisture to carry it 
through an extended dry 
period.

The soil moisture deficit 
is published as a tool 

jive producers a better 
lire of soil moisture re

serves over the entire area. 
It can help them make 
more informed irrigation 
decisions and help avoid 
both over and under irri
gating in the Spring. It can 
also give an indication of 
potential production.

The map’s soil moisture 
deficit readings are a 
measure of how much 
water is still needed to wet 
the soil in the crop root 
zone to field capacity. The 
sample indicates general 
trends over the area, but 
does hot predict exact soil 
moisture conditions on any 
given farm. Each land- 
owner needs to check his 
individual farm soil mois
ture to determine its water

The survey i» * cooper-

So il

and
ative effort by the 
Conservation Service 
the High Plains Water Dis
trict with support from the 
Texas Department of Water 
Resources.

Dribblers
Cont. from Page 1

h liiUiJiri/.

Scoring for Spudnut Shop 
were Brett Pylant and Billy 
Murphy, each with two 
points. According to reports 
on the game, most of the 
Spudnut Shop players were 
unavailable for the Thurs
day night game, resulting 
in the low score.

Because of the Chamber 
of Commerce banquet 
scheduled for next Thurs
day night, the Little Drib
blers will play on Tuesday 
night, March 15. Spudnut 
Shop will play Adrian 
Photo at 6 p.m., followed 
by the Fair Store and 
Buddy’s Shoes at 7 p.m.

Cont. from Page 1
and correspondence will be 
given, along with financial 
reports: reviews of bank 
balances and expenditures 
and payment of current 
bills in each function of the 
school budget.

A tax collection report 
will be heard by Board 
members and approval giv
en to any changes needed 
in the tax roll.

One item of purchases is 
up for consideration and 
that is of a 1972 IHC 60 
passenger bus.

Cont. from Page 1
Since its inception, the 

Houston Calf Scramble and 
its sponsors have put more 
than $1.9 million — some 
9,000 plus quality animals 
-  into the hands of Texas 
youth. These thousands of 
animals have been pur
chased from purebred 
herds, directly benefiting 
the cattle raisers. In addi
tion, the purchase of feeds, 
supplies and tools have a 
multiplying effect on the 
hometown economies of the 
winners.

The Show awards some 
280 certificates per year to 
scramble winners. A re
search study has indicated 
that this program alone 
yearly generates more than 
half a million dollars in 
economic activity through
out the state.

METAL BUILDINGS
1982 Close Outs 

30x40x10

*3,995
Small Quantities 

All Sizes Available

214-2487214

Specifically
designed

for
Special

Gardeners

ferti-lome.

Time to 
kill Scale

fertHome.
TIME TO USE

ferti-lome
SOIL ACIDIFIER

Baker Farm Supply
1532 W. American 262-4613

PIK...
Cont. from Page 1

State Bank Community 
Room located at the inter
sections of Texas Highway 
214 and U.S. Highway 84 
in Muleshoe, Texas.

J I
a m

®
BUICK

y
PONTIAC

□
ROBERT D. GREEN, INC.

2#00 Ww» ArM««r«i BW. 
MULiSHOC. TOLAS 7*147

OLDSMOCILE —  BUICK —  PONTIAC —  GMC

TERRY YELL
Sales Representative 

Business Phone
806 272-4588 Home Phone
505 762-2772 806 272-4948

START YOUR OWN 
SOCIAL SECURITY 

SYSTEM.

II s  nice to have someone lake 
care ol you

But it s even nicer to teel 
confident that yoo can take care ol 
yourseil Especially when you 
retire

To start bu ild ing  that confidence 
talk to the professionals at our
FU LL  SERVICE BANK about 
setting up a tax deterred individual 
Retirement Account (IRA)

iRAs will be available to  almost 
everyone (even individuals 
already covered by a com pany 
pension)

With the new  IRAs you as an 
indiv idual may deposit up to 
S2 0 0 0  a year

W b it even help you set up a 
convenient payment schedule

THE NEW TAX-DEFERRED NDfVDUAL RETIREMENT ACCOUNTSHRAs

incom e And pay no federal taxesm u i  A tax or f i r m o * «  corn o m m  ro TOM

lid
S 15,000

S1JS.14*

•vi'ifS..

S 30.000

m e m

Mu.!8.
S 50.000

$540,505

Note IhiscfiartismendHitotejn-xriptool 
ho* iegul» deposits mo an IRA can (jo* into 
a suDsSnM sun This is nd a guaidrtee ol 
mpesi rales oi end tmancm rcjulh

Letting you make your deposits by 
the week by the month or what 
ever suits you best

You then deduct the annual 
investm ent trom  your taxable

on  the interest until you start 
w ithdraw ing tunds (m in im um  
age 5 9 '? )

Then when you retire you II 
probably be m a lower lax bracket 
able to ho ld  on  to  the lion s share 
o t your nest egg

For eom plele details about the 
new IRAs talk to the professionals 
at ou r FULL SERVICE BANK 
today T henyouw on th ave to w o rry  
about social insecurity tom orrow

W FVE GOT THE ANSWERS.

Prices good thru Mar.19,1983

FREE M O U N T IN G !
301 North First • 272-3420 
Manager: John Robinson

CUSTOM W HEELS a s  l o w  a s  *25

LIGHT TRUCK 
TIRE

700-15 XCA 8ply fet :»3.58

Brake Service
Front Disc
• Turn rotors 
•Pack front bearings 
•Replace front 
disc pads

*59.99
Most American Cars

Alignm ent
•Set toe-in 
•Inspect 
tires 

•Adjust 
caster 
and 
camber

*11.99
Most American Cars

Shocks
Heavy Duty

• Famous 
Brand

• Lifetime 
Warranty

• Installation 
Available

*16.99
Each

Battery.
24 Month

•Group 24

*29.95
Plus exchange battery

PEACE OF MIND Asj‘f̂ ou*it
C o m p le te  R o a d  H a za rd  P ro te c t io n  a * Shook.
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| 18. LEGAL NOTICES
ORDER FOR TRUSTEE 

ELECTION 
(Orden para Eleccion 

de Regentes)
(Distrito Escolar Indep- 

endiente de) Three Way 
Independent School District 
Whereas the term of office 
of Jack Lane and Mickey 
Sowder members of the 
Board of Trustees will ex
pire on the first Saturday 
in April, 1983, said first 
Saturday being April 2, 
1983, an election for trust
ees is ordered for that 
date.

(Siendo asi que el ter- 
mmo del puesto oficial de 
Jack Lane and Mickey 
Sowder miembros de la 
Junta de Regentes Esco- 
lares se vencera el primer 
s&bado en abril, 1983, 
dicho primer sabado siendo 
el 2 de abril de 1983, se 
ordena una eleccion para 
dicha fecha).

The purpose of the elec- 
.tion will be to elect to the 
Board of Trustees of said 
School District two trustees 
for a full three year term.

(El motivo de la elecci6n 
sera elegir a la Junta de 
Regentes Escolares de 
dicho Distrito Escolar dos 
regentes escolares por el 
tiempo de tres anos com- 
plotos.

All requests by candi
dates to have their names 
placed upon the ballot for 
the above mentioned elec
tion shall be in writing and 
signed by the candidate 
and filed (together with the 
loyalty affidavit required by 
Art. 6.02 of the Election 
Code) with the secretary of 
the Board of Trustees at 
the superintendent’s office 
not later than 30 days prior 
to the date of said election.

(Todas peticiones por 
candidatos que desean que 
aparezcan sus nombres en 
la boleta para la eleccion 
mencionada arriba se reci- 
biran por escrito y estaran 
firmadas por el candidato y 
se registraran (junta con la 
declaracion de lealtad re- 
querida por el Art. 6.02 del 
Cddigo de Elecciones) con 
el secretario de la Junta de 
Regentes Escolares en la 
oficina del superintendente 
no mas tarde de 30 dias 
antes de la fecha de la 
eleccion.)

A list of candidates, no
tice of the election, instru
ctions for absentee voting, 
and a list of polling places 
shall be published by no
tice in a manner prescribed 
in the Texas Election and 
Education Codes.

(Una lista de los cand
idatos, el aviso de eleccion, 
las instrucciones para votar 
en ausencia, y una lista de 
los sitios de votacidn se 
publicaran por aviso del

mismo modo que disponen 
los Codigos de Elecciones y 
de Education.)
ATTEST: (Certifico:) Mick
ey Sowder Secretary, Board 
of Trustees (Secretario, 
Junta de Regentes), Jack 
Lane President, Board of 
Trustees (Presidente, Junta 
de Regentes)

Members (Miembros) 
Nelson Carlisle, Terry 
Terrell, Darwin Robertson, 
Bobby Kindle 
18-lls-ltc

18. LEGAL NOTICES

THESE VARIETIES 
HAVE PROVEN 
THEMSELVES IN

PR80 Outstanding micronaire and yield record.
Storm resistance to survive tough condi-

PR75

tions. Excellent disease protection.

Tough in drouth conditions; high yield 
potential Early maturing, good storm 
resistance Very good early season growth 
and seedling disease escape.

Lockett0u,s,andin9 lint y|eld and exce||ent gin
_ _  1 turnout. Very good early season growth
7 /  and seedling disease escape Very good 

fiber length and good fiber strength

® i
PIONEER.

Gene Paul Jarman
Route 1, Box 84A 

Muleshoe, Texas 

Phone 806/965-2340

KM M* Oft*** ©«

alleged discrimination, or 
by such later date to which 
the Secretary of Agriculture 
or the Rural Electrification 
Administration extends the 
time for filing. Identity of 
complainants will be kept 
confidential except to the 
extent necessary to carry 
out the purpose of the 
Rules and Regulations.” 
18-lls-ltc_

| 16. LEGAL NOTICES

STATEMENT OF 
NONDISCRIMINATION 
‘‘Five Area Telephone 

Cooperative, Inc., has filed 
with the Federal Govern
ment a Compliance Assur
ance in which it assures 
the Rural Electrification 
Administration that it will 
comply fully with all re
quirements of Title VI of 
the Civil Rights Act of 
1964, and the Rules and 
Regulations of the Depart
ment of Agriculture issued 
thereunder, to the end that 
no person in the United 
States shall, on the ground 
of race, color, or national 
origin, be excluded from 
participation in, be denied 
the benefits of, or be 
otherwise subjected to dis
crimination in the conduct 
of its program and the op
eration of its facilities. 
Under this Assurance, this 
organization is committed 
not to discriminate against 
any person on the ground 
of race, color or national 
origin in its policies and 
practices relating to appli
cations for service or any 
other policies and practices 
relating to treatment of 
beneficiaries and partici
pants including rates, con
ditions and extension of 
service, use of any of its 
facilities, attendance at and 
participation in any meet
ings of beneficiaries and 
participants or the exercise 
of any rights of such bene
ficiaries and participants or 
the exercise of any rights 
of such beneficiaries and 
participants in the conduct 
of the operations of this 
organization.”

“ Any person who bes 
lieves himself, or any spe
cific class of individuals, to 
be subjected by this org
anization to discrimination 
prohibited by Title VI of 
the Act and the Rules and 
Regulations issued there
under may, by himself, or 
a representative, file with 
the Secretary of Agricul
ture, Washington, D.C. 
20250; or the Rural Electri
fication Administration, 
Washington, D.C. 20250; or 

-> this organization; or all; a 
written complaint. Such 
complaint must be filed not 
later than 90 days after the

NOTICE OF TRUSTEE 
ELECTION

(AVISO DE ELECCION 
DE REGENTES)

The Three Way Indepen
dent School District Board 
of Trustees hereby gives 
notice of an election to be 
held on April 2, 1983, for 
the purpose of electing two 
trustees for a three year 
term.

(Por la presente la junta 
de regentes del distrito es
colar independiente da 
aviso que se Uevara a cabo 
una eleccion el dia Abril 2 
de 1983 con el proposito de 
elegir el dos de regentes 
indicado a tres termino.

ABSENTEE VOTING by 
personal appearance will 
begin on Monday, March 
14, 1983, and continue 
through Tuesday, March 
29, 1983, from 9 a.m. to 3 
p.m. on each day which is 
not a Saturday, Sunday, or 
an official state holiday.

VOTACION POR AUS

ENCIA en persona comen- 
cera el Lunes de Marzo 14, 
de 1983 y continuara hasta 
el Martes de Marzo 29 de 
1983 desde las 9 a.m. hasta 
las 3 p.m. en todos los dias 
que no sean sabado, dom- 
ingo, o dfa oficial de vac- 
aciones estatales.)

Abesentee voting in per
son shall be conducted at 
Three Way ISD Administ
rative Office of the Three 
Way School, Maple, Texas. 
Applications for absentee 
ballots by mail should be 
mailed to Jean Parker 
Three Way ISD, P.O. Box 
87, Maple, Texas.

(Votando por ausencia 
personal va ser condocido 
acerca de Three Way ISD 
Administrative Office of the 
Three Way School, Maple, 
Texas. Solicitudes para una 
boleta de ausencia por 
correo deben dar vuelta por 
correo al Jean Parker, 
Three Way ISD, P.O. Box 
87, Maple, Texas.

THE POLLING PLACE(S) 
designated below will be 
open from 7:00 a.m. to 
7:00 p.m. on the day of the 
election. (Los sitios de vo- 
tacion indicados abajo se 
abriran desde las 7:00 a.m.

to 7:00 p.m. el d(a de la 
eleccion.)

Pet. No. (Niim, de pre- 
cinto), Three Way ISD, 
Location (Colocation), Gym 
foyer - Maple, Texas. 
18-lls-ltc

I 18. LEGAL NOTICES

NOTICE OF LOCAL
OPTION ELECTION TO 

LEGALIZE BINGO 
CITY OF

MULESHOE, TEXAS
TO THE QUALIFIED 

VOTERS OF MULESHOE, 
TEXAS

TAKE NOTICE that an 
election will be held on the 
2nd day of April, 1983. 
Said election will be held at 
the City Hall, 215 South 
First Street.

The polls shall on said 
election day be open from 
7:00 o’clock a.m. to 7:00 
o’clock p.m.

The absentee voting for 
the above designated ele
ction shall be held at the 
City Hall Building, in said 
city, and said place of ab
sentee voting shall remain 
open for at least 8 hours on 
each day of absentee voting 
which is not a Saturday,

Sunday or an official State 
holiday, beginning on the 
20th day and continuing 
through the 4th day pre
ceding the date of said ele
ction. Said place of voting 
shall remain open between 
the hours of 8:00 o’clock 
a.m. and 5:00 o’clock p.m.

DATED THIS THE 11th 
DAY OF MARCH, 1983. 
(AVISO DE ELECCION DE 
OPCION LOCAL PARA LA 

DE LEGALIZANDO 
BINGO)

CITY OF MULESHOE, 
TEXAS

(A LOS VOTANTES 
CAPICITADOS DE MULE
SHOE. TEXAS

(TOMEN NOTA que se 
llevaran a cabo elecciones) 
(Dicha eleccion se llevara a 
cabo en el edificio De La 
Cuidad De Muleshoe, 215 
South First Street)

(Los Sitios De Votacion 
Arriba Designados Para 
Dicha Election Se Manten- 
dra Abiertos En El Mer- 
cionado Dia De Elecciones 
De Las 7:00 a.m. A Las 
7:00 p.m.)

(La votacion ausente para 
la eleccion arriba designada 
se llevara a cabo en el 
edificio de la Cuidad De 
Muleshoe, en dicha Ciu
dad, Y dicho lugar de vot
acion ausente se mantendra

abierto por los menos 8 
horas en cada dia de vot
acion ausente no siendo 
sabado, domingo o dia fes- 
tivo oficial del estado, pri- 
ncipiando 20 dias Y cont- 
inuando hasta en cuarto dia 
anteriore a la fecha dfi 
dicha eleccion. Dicho lugar 
de votacion se mentendra 
abierto de las 8:00 a.m. a 
las 5:00 p.m.)

DATED THIS THE 11th 
DAY OF MARCH, . 1983.

/ s /  Charles Bratcher
MAYOR.(ALDALDE)

18-1 ls-ltx

chunk sme

50 Lb. Bag 
Regular

Ellis Funeral Home
Pre-Need Funeral Needs

Price Is Frozen At Time Of Purchase & Guaranteed 
272-1571 Muleshoe

Hi Pro Dog Food
Bag f t  16  ' B I S

lar ^  25 Lb. a#

Sportsman High Protein 
Dog Food

ID 59I V  50 Lb.

Five Point Cat Food

345
10 Lb.

V

ATTEND THE CHUKCHI 
OF YOUR CHOICE

EMMANUEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Iglesia Bautista Emmaneul 
107 East Third 
Isaias Cardenas, Pastor 
RICHLAND HILLS BAPTIST CHURCH 
17th and West Ave. D 
Brock Sanders, Pastor 
SPANISH BAPTIST MISSION 
East Third and Ave. E. ,
Roy Martinez, Pastor*.
■RINITY BAPTIST CHURCH 

314 Ave. B 
Don Knight, Pastor 
LONGVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH 
Phone 946-3413 
B.C. Stonecipher, Pastor 
SIXTEENTH AND AVE D CHURCH OF 
James Johnson, Pastor 
Sunday - 10:30 a.m.
Evening - 6 p.m.
Wednesday - 8 p.m.
PROGRESS BAPTIST CHURCH 
Donald G. Proctor, Pastor 
Progress, Texas
NORTHSIDE CHURCH OF CHRIST 
117 E. Birch Street 
SPANISH ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
East 6th and Ave. F 
Luis campos, Pastor 
UNITED PENTECOSTAL GOSPEL 
LIGHTHOUSE CHURCH 
207 E. Ave G.
George Green, Pastor 
MULESHOE BAPTIST CHURCH 
8th and Ave. G 
Bob Dodd, Pastor 
FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
220 West Ave. E 
J.E. Meeks, Pastor

TEMPLO CALVARIO 
' 507 S. Main 

Sunday - 10:00 a.m.
Sunday evening - 7:00 p.m.
Evangelistic Services 
J.L. Soto, Pastor

Built to Las'
Steel framework is a sym
bol of massive strength. On 
these beams thousands of 
tons will rest and be sup
ported with ease. Even the 
brick exterior will actually 
rest on the steel frame. No 
wind or storm that comes 
will threaten this structure 
— it is built to last.

Some lives are like this 
building—they have a core 
which supports the whole 
and whi ch  the s t o r ms  
of life will not threaten. 
The really good news is 
that you can have this solid 
center to your life too. It is 
a center based on total trust 
in God.  Yo u r  n e a r b y  
church can tell you why 
and how to trust in God. 
Go there and let your life 
be built to last.

A

■ 1 -w

h  vu n u h in g  w rong with your life 
—  an inner r t s ik w  iliss.iti\faction ! 
T he answer to rw ry  human prob
lem tome* only from (»od our 
M aker, lie  alone can fo rg ive  
and reassure.
T h ro u g h  the church  C iod h as 
committed the pro\ ision and proc
lamation of H is  forgiveness and 
redeeming love. W ithout a church 
relation no one is securely related 
to Ciod. I.teryour should h i in 
I he (h u r t  h  end  I In (h u r t  h should 
ht in t ie r  font-1

FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
130 W. Ave. G 
Dick Tarr, Pastor 
Sunday School - 10:00 a.m.
Worship 11:00 a.m.
LATIN AMERICAN METHODIST MISSION J 
5th and Ave. D 
R.Q. Chavez, Pastor 
THE COMMUNITY CHURCH 
Morton Highway 
H.D. Hunter, Pastor 
CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH 
1733 W. Ave. C 
James Williams, Pastor 
PROGRESS SECOND BAPTIST CHURCH 
1st and 3rd Sundays 
Clifford Slay, Pastor 
FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
507 W. 2nd, Muleshoe 
Bill Kent, Pastor 
ST. JOHN LUTHERAN 
Lariat, Texas
Sunday School - 10:00 a.m.
Worship Service - 11:00 a.m.
Herman J. Schelter, Pastor 
PRIMITIVE BAPTIST CHURCH 
621 S. First 
Elder Bernard Gowens 
MULESHOE CHURCH OF CHRIST 
Clovis Highway 
JOHN A. BOOR, Minister 
Jehovah Witness 
Friona Highway 
Boyd Lowery, Pastor
IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CATHOLIC 
Father Patrick Maher 
Northeast of City in Morrison Edition 

i ST. MATTHEW BAPTIST CHURGg

FIRST ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
521 South First 
Lee R. Rich, Pastor

Comer of West Boston and W. 
M.S. Brown, Pastor

NEW COVENANT CHURCH 
Plainview Highway 
Sunday - 10:00 a.m. 
Wednasday - 7:00 p.m.
Jimmy Low, Pastor

Birch

CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 
9th and Ave. C 
Jimmie Williams, Pastor

Muleshoe Co-op 
Gins

Robert Green Inc.
Your Oldsmobile, GMC, 

Pontiac, Buick Dealer 
WJHwy. 84 272-4588

Farmers Spraying 
Service
965-2624

Main Street 
Beauty Salon

272-3448

MC.

401 S. 1st 
2724511

Dairq 
Queen

Margie Hawkins 
^ Manager 

272-3412

Muleshoe 
Publishing Co.

Kemp’s Discount 
•Furniture

1210 W. Amer. Blvd. 
272-5023

Bingham 
& Nieman

Realtors

White’s Cashway 
Grocery
Where Friends 

jJ fc t.A n d ^ P n cesT i

Western D ru g
114 M a in  

272-3106

Irrigation Pumps
& Power

272-4483

Bratcher Motoi
27242881

American 
Valley Inc.

272-3565

Muleshoe Body 
Shop

^^2-N^First___  27242401

Serv-All Th
We're Proud 

To Give You More.



BUYING? 
SELLING?

.CHECK OUT THE...
DEADLINE FOR CLASSIFIED priced to sell: » i .

.  Lots of extras, best loca-
A D S  /S TUESDAYS AND tion 3 years old Cal1

Bailey County Journal, Muleshoe, Texas, Sunday, March Id. IVoj, rage w

AD S

FRIDAYS
272-5049 or 272-3386. 
8-10t-tfc

W £ RESERVE THE 
RIGHT TO CLASSIFY. 
REVISE OR REJECT 

ANY AD.

NOT RESPONSIBLE 
FOR AN Y ERROR 

AFTER AD HAS RUN 
ONCE.

1. PERSONALS

.........................
W int to do babysitting m 
my home. Call 272-3222. 
l-30t-tfc

NEED WORK: 7 years 
experience interior and ex
terior painting. 272-5604 
ask for Sherry. 
l-9s-tfc

SPRUCE UP for spring. A 
complimentary Mary Kay 
facial. Call Ginger Damron.
946-3394.
l-9s-tfc
JmvmmmmmmJmmmmmmm....................
BABYSITTER WANTED: 
To babysit in my home. 
Call 272-4276 or 272-3670. 
l-lls*2tc

3. HELP WANTED

ST&RT YOUR own busi
ness as an independent 
Representative with Avon. 
America’s Hi direct-selling 
company. Call Phyliss Duff 
794-3498 or 272-3208.
3-9t-9tc

APPLICATIONS now being 
taken for Operating Room 
Supervisor. For more infor
mation contact: Trina Wil
son RN, West Plains Med
ical Center, Muleshoe, 
Texas. 806-272-4524 ext 226 
or 219.
3-8t-6tc.................................. .
DISTRIBUTORSHIP avail
able. National Mfg. Co. 
based in Denton, Texas. 
Looking for distributors to 
handle complete line of low 
cost steel homes. Single 
and multi-family, one and 
two story, and tri level. 
Tremendous benefits and 
earnings potential. Show 
homes available $3,000 in
vestment required. 100 
percent refundable. Total 
line of commercial and 
agricultural buildings also 
available. Call Mr. Brown 
at 817-566-1386.
3-10s-3tc .

IMMEDIATE POSITIONS 
available on 3-11 and 11-7 
shift in 31 bed acute care 
facility for RN’s and LVN’s. 
Must be eligible for Texas 
License. Excellent fringe 
benefits. For more infor
mation contact: Trina Wil
son RN, Director of Nurses, 
West Plains Medical Cen
ter, Muleshoe, Texas. 
806-272-4524 ext. 226 or 
219.
-̂8»-6tc

ATTENTION LADIES: 
Need 10 ladies in and 
around Muleshoe trade 
area. Work 10 hrs, can 
earn $75 to $150 per week. 
Call 806-592-3084 or write 
Division Office, Box 1464, 
Denver City, Texas 79323.
3- 1 ls-4tpts

4. HOUSES FOR RENT

FOR RENT: small, unfurn
ished house. Call 272-3107.
4- lls-tfc

FOR RENT: 2 BR house. 
Call 272-3658 or 272-5578. 
4-10t-4tc
-•-1............. -...... ............... ..
FOR RENT: Large 4 room 
house. Built in electric 
range, dishwasher, fire
place, plumbed for washer 
and dryer. Fully carpeted.
I Vi miles north of Tolk 
Plant. Vi mile off Tolk 
Plant pavement. Phone 
965-2705. F D. Holt.
4 lls -ltp

EXTRA NICE 3-1 Vi-1. New 
carpet, paneling through 
out. Screened in patio. Call 
4541 or 5671 after 5:00 
p.m. Ask for Debby. 
8-10t-4tc

HOUSE FOR SALE: by 
owners. 3 Br. VA bath, 
brick. Lots of storage. 
Large room. Priced reason
ably. Large back yard, 
covered patio. 272-3839 
after 5, 272-3831 or
965-2240.
8-8s-tfc

FOR SALE: South 80 acres 
of North West Quarter of 
Section 51, Block W, E.K. 
Warren Subdivision No. 1 
Lamb County, Texas. Con
tact Bob Finney, Trustee, 
Muleshoe State Bank, 
Drawer K, Muleshoe, Tx 
79347 or telephone 
806-272-4561.
8-10t-tfc

FOR SALE: 3 BR, 2 bath 
house at 1912 W Ave. H. 
Call 272-3658 or 272-5578. 
8-10M tc

IDEAL 90’ lot for mobile 
home or double wide mo
bile home and 50’ lot, 2 
and 3 BK houses. 272-4732 
days, 272-4827 nights and 
weekends.
8-10t-tfc

Jimmie Crawford 
Real Estate & Ins. 

1725 W Ave E 
Muleshoe, Texas 
Phone 272-3666

3 bedroom house in 
Lenau addition.

40 acres East of 
tbwn With 8” well.

160 acres West of 
town with 2 wells.

320 acres N.E. of 
town with 3 wells. 

8-7s-stfc

KREBBS REAL ESTATE 
Appraisals 

201 W. Ave. C 
Tel. 272-3191 

350A-good red land. 2 
circle sprinklers, excep
tionally good water, 
some min.

Nice 3 br. home, Terms, 
Will trade for land.

Beautiful 160A. Will sell 
or trade.

Perfect Vi Sec. 2-8 in. 
Wells.

Quarter Sec.-good land, 
well located.

Have good lots and 
acreages. 1 mile E. on 
Hwy 84. Give good 
terms. Utilities available.

80 A, in Alfalfa, close in.

3'/i A land-larpr brick 
home, 2 h y x t ,\)  , close 
in, well sprinkler
lines, Reasonable. 
8-7s-stfc

14x60 2 bedroom & 1
bath furnished trailer
house for rent. Central
heat* Real 
257-3776.

Clean.

4-3s-stfc
----------- ---------- ---

FOR SAL:

Real Estate

Extra Nice 1 bedroom 
house with fireplace, car 
port and lots of goodies.

Enjoy country living in 
this 4 year old house on 
2 acres - 3 bedroom and 
2 bath. 4 miles out and 
just 100 yards off 
pavement.

Elegent 3-2-2 brick in 
Country Club Addn, Ref. 
air, fireplace and all the 
things yoti’d want in 
your dream home.

Industrial buj'^Vg - 5000 
sq.feet ŵ q V  fje'Tenced 
area.

John W. Smith 
806/272-5335 

223 East Ave. B 
Muleshoe, Tx 79347

8-3T-TFC

J. B. SUDDERTH 
REALTY. INC.

Drawer 887 
Phone 481-3288 
Farwell, Texas 

COUNTRY LIVING AT 
ITS BEST-3 BR, 1% 
bath. Brick home, all onDll
approximated \ )  Vi acres 
west of^Q V .eshoe on 
Highway^ ,'ossible terms 
available. Need immed
iate sale.

322 A. W of Clays Cor
ner Lays good, 2-8 in. 
wells with electric mot
ors. 1-6 in. well. Priced 
to sell.

GET THE FAMILY OUT 
OF TOWN and into this 
3 BR, VA bath stucco 
house in Lariat. Has do
mestic well, central heat
ing and jil^ id itio n in g , 
insulat C U  .ith garage, 
incinerator, corrals and 
small feed shed, all on 
approximately 7/10 of 
an acre. Just $20,000.

8-48s-tfc

BY OWNER: 3 Br., VA 
bath, carport, 1 car de
tached heated garage with 
room for storage or shop, 
cent. A&H. Immediate 

ssession - Priced to sell, 
all 272-4378.

8-8s-stfc

po:
Ca

TOWN and
tOUNTRY

13. PROPERTY 
FOR LEASE

WHEAT PASTURE FOR 
lease. Water and fence. 
Can hold 100 yearlings or 
more. R.L. Fields 946-3664. 
13-10t-tfc

15. MISCELLANEOUS

CUSTOM BUILT storm 
windows and doors. Call
Carl Ellington, 272-5402 af
ter 5:00 for appointment 
and estimate.
15-48t-tfc

BY OWNER: 3 BR., VA 
bath, 1 carport, 1 car de
tached heated garage with 
room for storage or shop. 
Central A&H. Immediate 
posession. Priced to sell. 
Call 272-4378 before 8:00 
a.m. and after 5:00 p.m.
8- lls-stfc

9. AUTOMOBILES 
FOR SALE

JEEPS, Cars, Trucks under 
$100 available at local gov’t 
sales in your area. Call 
(refundable) 1-619-569-0241 
ext. 7964 for your 1983 
directory. 24 hrs.
9- 8t-7tp __

FOR SALE: 79 Merc. 
Cougar XR-7 A/C, Cruise, 
Tilt, Power Windows, 
AM/FM 8 track, 5 new 
radial tires and shocks. 
272-3542 or 272-4112.
9-8s-tfc

FOR SALE: 1979 T-bird. 
Loaded. 30,000 miles. 
$4,500.00. Sudan. 227-2593.
9- 9t-4tp_____________

10. FARM EQUIP. 
FOR SALE

WANTED TO BUY sideroll 
sprinklers, 2” , 3” , 4” ,
sprinkler pipe. Call State
line Irrigation. 272-3450 or 
385-4487.
15-49s-tfc

FOR SALE: portable live
stock panels. Call 272-4975.
10- 1 ls-tfc

11. FOR SALE 
OR TRADE

FOR SALE: Calculators & 
office chairs. Call 272-3658.
11- 10t-2tc ..............
FOR SALE: Two Burial 
Lots in Bailey County 
Memorial Park. 272-4160. 
8-10t-2tp

FOR SALE: Wood. $40.00 
a rick. R.L. Fields 
946-3664. 
l l - 10t-tfc

l z  HOUSEHOLD GOODS

BURROWS 
UPHOLSTERY AND 

FURNITURE REPAIR 
209 W. 2nd 

Phone 272-4255 
15-5t-tfc

WE BUY USED 
FURNITURE AND 

APPLIANCES 
CALL 272-3030 
HARVEY BASS 

APPLIANCE 
15-5t-tfc

KILL Over Wintering Bugs 
- Use Dormant Spray. 
Baker Farm Supply, 1532 
W. American, 272-4613. 
15-9s-tfc........ ...................... .
HOME REPAIR. F.M. Sal
dana Construction. Special
ize in cement, work- 
carpenter, remodel, paint
ing, acoustical ceiling. Also 
plumbing. 272-4955.
15-6s-tfc

STOP WEEDS: Also feeds 
lawn for deep green 
growth. Baker Farm 
Supply, 153(1 W. American, 
272-4613.
15-9s-tfc

SUPER SHELTERS 
Pre fabricated storm cellars 
ready to be installed. 
Dump truck & dirt work. 
Contact Don’s Backhoe 
Service, Muleshoe, 965- 
2370.
15-10s-8tc

FRANK’S 
REFRIGERATION 

APPLIANCE & SERVICE 
PARTS & REPAIR

315 W. 3rd. Pli. 272-3822 
15-5t-tfc

ROOF DAMAGE? J. L. 
Soto, Construction. Shing
les - new - repair acoustical 
ceilings, painting, carpen
try. 272-4142. Free esti
mates.
15-5s-stfc

Z  ALEX’S TIRE SERVICE 
For service 24 hours a day 
telephone 272-5012 or Mo
bile 965-2242. 224 East
Fourth Street, Muleshoe,
Tx. 79347.
15-5s-stfc

FOR SALE: Silk flower ar
rangements made in my 
home. Allie Browning
272-3718.
15-lls-3tsc

HONEY FOR SALE

Nick Landers 
334 W. Ave. J. 

272-30%
15-5t-tfc

DAVIS
COMMERCIAL

PUMPING

“I f  it’s part liquid & not 
over 20 ft. deep we'll try 
to drain it.”

Phone 806 272-3467 
P.O. Box 71 

1510 W. Ave. D 
Muleshoe. TX 

15-5t-stfc

GARZA RECYCLING 
112 W. 6th 

Clovis, N.M. 88101 
762-2247 

“ WE BUY”
Aluminum Cans 25 cents 

Lb./Copper/Brass 
Radiators/Batteries 
Mon.-Fri. 8-5 Sat. 

8-12 Mountain Time 
15-2s-stfc

18. LEGAL NOTICES

NOTICE OF CITY 
OFFICERS’ ELECTION 
(AVISO DE ELECCION 

DE FUNCIONARIOS 
DE LA CIUDAD) 

MULESHOE 
Name of City 

(Nombre de la Ciudad) 
Notice is hereby given 

that a City Officers’ Ele
ction will be held on the 
2nd day of April, 1983, in 
the above named city for 
the purpose of electing the 
following officers for said 
city: 2 Said election will be 
held at the following poll
ing places in said city: In 
Election Precinct No. 1, at 
Councilmen City Hall 
Building;

The polls at each of the 
above designated polling 
places shall on said election 
day be open from 7:00 
o’clock a.m. to 7:00 o’clock 
p.m.

The absentee voting for 
the above designated ele
ction shall be held at City 
Hall Building, in said city, 
and said place of absentee 
voting shall remain open 
for at least 8 hours on each 
day of absentee voting 
which is not a Saturday, 
Sunday or an official State 
holiday, beginning on the 
20th day and continuing 
through the 4th day pre
ceding the date of said el
ection. Said place of voting 
shall remain open between 
the hours of 8:00 o’clock 
a.m. and 5:00 o’clock p.m.

Dated this the 18th day 
of January, 1983.

(Se da aviso por la pre
sente que se llevara* a cabo 
una Eleccion de Funciona- 
rios de la Ciudad el dia 
2nd de April de 1983, en la 
ciudad arriba mencionada 
para el proposito de elegir 
a los siguinetes funcionar- 
ios para dicha ciudad. 2 
Comisionados. Dicha ele

ct ccion se llevara’ a cabo en 
los siguientes lugares de 
votacidn en dicha ciudad: 
El Precinto Electoral Num. 
1 en el Ediftcio City Hall;

Los sitios de votacion ar
riba designados para dicha 
eleccion se mantendran ab- 
iertos en el mencionado dia 
de elecciones de las 8:00 
a.m. a las 5:00 p.m.

La votacidn ausente para 
la eleccion arriba designada 
se llevara'' a cabo en el 
Edificio City Hall, en dicha 
ciudad, y dicho lugar de 
votacion ausente se man- 
tendra abierto por lo menos 
ocho horas en cada dia de 
votacion ausente no siendo 
sabado, domingo o dia fes- 
tivo oficial del Estado, 
principiando 20 dias y con- 
tinuando hasta el cuarto dia 
anteriores a la fecha de 
dicha eleccion. Dicho lugar 
de votacidn se mantendra 
abierto de las 8:00 a.m. a 
las 5:00 p.m.

Fechado esta dia 18th de 
January de 1983.)

/s /  Charles Bratcher 
MAYOR (ALOULDE) 

18-1 ls-ltc

REPOSSESSED SIGN!
Nothing down! Take over 
payments $58.00 monthly 
4’x8’ flashing arrow sign 
New bulbs, letters. Hale 
Signs. Call FREE
1-800-626-7446, anytime.

Fri. 1-9PM-Sat. 1-8PM 
Sun 1-5PM 

15-1 ls-2tp

1. PERSONALS 1. PERSONALS

18. LEGAL NOTICES

NOTICE OF TRUSTEE 
ELECTION

(AVISO DE ELECCION 
DE REGENTES)

The Muleshoe Indepen
dent School District Board 
of Trustees hereby gives 
notice of an election to be 
held on April 2, 1983, for 
the purpose of electing two 
trustees for a full three 
year term, and electing one 
trustee for an unexpired 
term of one year.

(Por la presente la junta 
de regentes de! distrito es- 
colar independiente da 
aviso que se llevara a cabo 
una eleccion el dfa April 2 
de 1983 con el proposito de 
elegir dos de regentes in- 
dicado a un termino com- 
pleto, y elegir un de regent 
a un termino no expirido.

ABSENTEE VOTING by 
personal appearance will 
begin on 14, March, 1983, 
and continue through 29, 
March, 1983, from 8:00 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on each 
day which is not a Satur
day, Sunday, or an official 
state holiday. (VOTACION 
POR AUSENCIA en per
sona comencera el 14 de 
Marzo, de 1983 y contin- 
uara hasta el 29 de Marzo 
de 1983 desdeias 8:00 a.m. 
hasta las 5:00 p.m. en to- 
dos los dias que no^sean 
sabado, domingo, o dia of
icial de vacaciones es
ta tales.)

Absentee voting in per
son shall be conducted at 
County Clerk’s Office, 
Bailey County Courthouse, 
300 South 1st, Muleshoe, 
Texas.

c m  OF 7 HANKS
l  uoulal lik e  io expneAA my appneciaiion  

fpa a l l  ibe many c a lla, vIaH a, ca/rdst, and 
Toad duninq mu neceni hoApiiol oiau and upon 
mu neiunn %>me>\ my

youn ihouqkifulneAA and concern m i l  long 
be nemembe/ted•

lu lben tO)AiA & (jonbana Fields

Applications for absentee 
ballots by mail should be 
mailed to County Clerk, 
Bailey County, P.O. Box 
735, Muleshoe, Texas 
79347.

(Votando por ausencia 
personal va ser condocido 
acerca de County Clerk’s 
Office, Bailey County 
Courthouse, 300 South 1st, 
Muleshoe, Texas.

Solicitudes para una bo- 
leta de ausencia por correo 
deben dar vuelta por correo 
al County Clerk, Bailey 
County, P.O. Box 735, 
Muleshoe, Texas 79347.

The POLLING PLACE(S) 
designated below will be 
open from 7:00 a.m. to 
7:00 p.m. on the day of the 
election. (Los sitios de vo
tacion indicados abajo se 
abriran desde las 7:00 a.m. 

To 7:00 p.m. el dfa de la 
eleccion.)

Pet. No. (Num de pre
cinto) 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8, Loca
tion (Colocacion) Muleshoe 
High School Cafeteria. 6 
(Lamb County), Muleshoe 
High School Cafeteria.
18-1 ls-ltc

18. LEGAL NOTICES

NOTICE TO ALL PERSONS 
HAVING CLAIMS 

AGAINST THE ESTATE 
OF WILLIAM CLAYTON 

WELCH, DECEASED 
Administration of the 

Estate of WILLIAM 
CLAYTON WELCH, De
ceased, has been comm
enced by the issuance of 
original Letters Testamen
tary to JEWEL WELCH, on 
March, 1983, by the 
County Court of Bailey

8. REAL ESTATE 8. REAL ESTATE
FOR SALE FOR SALE

SMALLWOOD INSURANCE 
AND REAL ESTATE 

232 Main
272-4531 and 272-4838

HOME, AUTO, COMMERCIAL. LIFE- AND HEALTH 
INSURANCE.

FARMS, COMMERCIAL PROPERTY, AND HOMES 
WE WANT YOU FOR OUR CUSTOMERS.

SMALLWOOD INSURANCE IS CERTIFIED TO SELL 
AND SERVICE F.C.l.C. ALL RISK CROP INSURANCE 
FOR COTTON, CORN, GRAIN SORGHUM. SOY 
BEANS. SUNFLOWERS. AND WHEAT. CALL OR 
COME TO THE OFFICE FOR INFORMATION ON 
INCREASED YIELD GUARANTEE FOR PARTICIPA
TING IN THE PIK PROGRAM.
8-9s-3tsc

Am e r i c a n  
I / ' a u e y

Jnv e s t m e n t s

REALTORS
Formerly Reid 
Real Estate 

-Homes-
LASTING QUALITY - Beautiful 3 Bedroom, 1 % Bath, 2 
Car Garage. Fireplace. Cedar Roof. Ash Paneling with 
Bookshelves. Lots of extras.

ROOMY FAMILY HOME - 4 Bedroom, 1% Bath Home 
with Double Car Garage. Lots of Storage. Large 
Workshop.

COUNTRY DREAM - Beautiful 3 Bedroom Home, 1% 
Bath, Double Car Garage. Located on 15 Acres close to 
town. Planted in Alfalfa. Barns, Corrals, Fruit Trees, 
Lots of Extras.

SUPER CLEAN - Extra nice 2 Bedroom, VA Bath, 
2-Car Garage on Vi Acre close to town.

THE FRESH SMELL of a new home can’t be matched. 
3 Bedroom, IV* Bath, Double Car Garage. Corner 
fireplace in Beamed Living Area.

GREAT FINANCING - 5% Loan and 10% Owner 
Financing with down payment on 2 Bedroom Home 
with Garage.

BUILT FOR FAMILY LIVING - Nice 3 Bedroom, 2 Bath 
Home. Large Gameroom. 2 Fireplaces. Spacious Den. 
Huge patio.

WALK TO SCHOOL - 3 Bedroom, 2 Bath, Home with 
Single Car Garage. Beautiful Backyard for Spring.

LARGE BEDROOMS - in this 3 Bedroom, 1% Bath, 
Double Car Garage Home. Lots of Storage. Established 
Neighborhood.

AFFORDABLE MOBILE HOME in the country. Priced 
with or without appliances.

-Farms-
Small Acreage near Muleshoe. Allotments. 6” Well 
with Sideroll Sprinklers. Lots of Depreciation.

I Section. Excellent for stocker cattle operqtion. 2 
Electric Valley Pivots and 6 Sideroll sprinkler systems.

144 Acres. Valley Pivot Sprinkler System. Good 
Assumable loan. Owner Financing.

272-4266 272-3565
1= — =

: j  \

Thursic Reid---‘272-3142
Karen Harris....272-5183
Lucille Harp.....272-4693

Rex Harris • Broker John Craig - Builder

County, Texas, acting in 
Cause No. 1543. styled IN 
RE: ESTATE OF WILLIAM 
CLAYTON WELCH, DE
CEASED in which court the 
matter is pending.

All persons having claims 
against the estate are 
hereby notified to present 
them to the undersigned at. 
the address shown below 
within the time prescribed 
by law.

DATED this 9th day of 
March, 1983.

/ s /  Linda Guelker 
Linda Guelker, Of Counsel 
State Bar Number 08567300 

THOMPSON, THOMAS 
& BROWN 

103 West Avenue D 
Muleshoe, Texas 79347 

806/272-4276 
Attorney for Estate

18-1 ls-ltc

8. REAL ESTATE 
FOR SALE

BINGHAM & NIEMAN 
REALTY

116 E. Ave. C 
272-5285 *** 272-5286

RICHLAND HILLS - 
3-1 V*-2 Brick, approx. 
1960 sq. ft. of living 
area, built-ins, fireplace, 
& much more!!!

PRICE REDUCED ON 
THIS 3-2-2 home on 1 
acre, storage space ga
lore, & located on pave
ment, close to town...

JUST LISTED-2 bdrm., 1 
bath, new roof & carpe
ting. Priced for quick 
sale...

LENAU ADD. - 3-1-1 
home, freshly painted 
interior, new roof, nice 
covered patio, fenced 
yard!!!

RICHLAND HILLS-3-1 J/« 
Brick, fireplace, fenced 
yard, very nice, & an 
excellent location...

HIGH SCHOOL AREA - 
3-1 %-l Brick home in 
immaculate condition, 
Cent. A&H, built-ins, 
lots of extras, buy equity 
& assume loan!!!

CLAY’S CORNER - 3 
bdrm. home on approx. 
3.5 acres on Hwy. 214. 
A nice country home for 
the price...

4 - lJ/«-2 Brick home, 
Cent. A&H, large work
shop, Make an offer on 
this one...

CLOVIS HWY.-3-1 plus 2 
car carport (remodeled &’ 
very nice), & a 2-1 home 
for a rental unit, all on 
approx. 4.4 acres. This 
tract has a sprinkler sys
tem & would make an 
ideal trjick farm!I!

RICHLAND HILLS-3-2-2 
Brick, Cent. A&H, built- 
ins, fenced yard, and 
priced in the mid-$40’s...

3-1 home, new siding & 
roof, would make a nice 
starter home!!!

This 4-1%-2 home has 
been totally remodeled in 
earth tones & priced 
under $40,000!!!

2-1 home on corner lot, 1 
car detached garage, 
storage bldg., & cellar, 
All for $12,000!!!

4 homes-(2 bdrm. - 1 
bath), excellent rent pro- 
pety. Priced to sell...

RICHLAND HILLS - 3- 
l 3/4-l Brick, Cent. A&H, 
built-ins, buy equity & 
assume!!!

RICHLAND HILLS-3 nice 
lots, just right for that 
new home. Reasonably 
priced!!!

—

We also have a good 
selection of farms and 
commercial property list
ed. Check with us for 
details On these listings.

“ WE APPRECIATE 
YOUR BUSINESS” 

George and 
Dianne Nieman 

8-1 Is-stfc
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a two-year income verifica-
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Study Shows School Lunch Application Effective Against Fraud tion pilot project mandated
M M by Congress in the Omni-

duced price meals is going The study showed that bus Budget Reconciliation
to those for whom it was the new aoolications re- Act of 1981. The study is

The new school lunch 
application forms which 
schools began using last 
year are helping to curb 
fraud and abuse in the 
National School Lunch Pro
gram, according to a study 
released today by the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture.

Assistant Secretary Mary 
C. Jarratt said the new ap
plication forms resulted in 
10 percent fewer applica
tions approved for free 
meal benefits in schools 
taking part in the study. In 
addition, reduced-price eli
gibility was about 15 per
cent lower in schools using

the new applications as 
compared with schools us
ing the prior year’s 
application.

Beginning in the fall of 
1981, the law required ap
plications for free and re
duced price meal benefits 
to include the social sec
urity numbers of all adult 
household members and a 
listing of current income. 
Previously the applications 
had required only names, 
household size, total in
come and the signature of 
the parent or guardian.

“ While the initial phase 
of the study was too lim

ited to allow for a nation
wide projection, it looks 
like the new application 
process is • working effec
tively against misstate
ments of income in the 
school lunch program,” 
Jarratt said. “ That means 
money available for special 
assistance for free and re-

intended-the needy.” 
Savings in lunch reim

bursement costs averaged 
more than four cents per 
meal. This could mean,
savings of millions of dol
lars nationwide each school 
year, Jarratt said.

SPS Names Manager 
Financial Services

The study showed that 
the new applications re
sulted in the reporting of 
an average annual increase 
in income of more than 
$500, suggesting that the 
new application is at least 
partially successful in pre
venting income under
reporting.

The report contains find
ings from the first year of

intended to find ways to 
prevent and detect the 
misreporting of income and 
family size information on 
school meal applications.

During the first year 
(school year 1981-82), the 
test ran in 13 school dis
tricts scattered throughout 
the nation. It evaluated the

effects of quality assurance 
procedures. The second 
year of the income verifi
cation pilot project is
underway in more than 120 
school districts this school 
year. It is testing a range 
of more complex income 
documentation and verifi
cation procedures in 60 of 
those sites. •

The National School 
Lunch Program currently 
serves about 23 million 
children nationwide. Of

these, about 10 million re
ceive free lunches and 
about 1.5 million receive 
reduced price lunches. 
Eligibility for free or re
duced price meals is based 
on Congressionally man
dated income guidelines.

*  « • *

T h e r e ’r e  m a n y  
teachers who know the 
difference between teach
ing and learning, but who 
cannot teach.

Firefighters

Report

The March business 
meeting was called to order 
by vice president, Tom 
Ladd with Owen Jones 
reading the minutes of the 
last meeting. This was fol
lowed by a brief discussion 
on the status of the rural 
fire wagon furnished by the 
county. This piece of
equipment will be very
useful on rural fires once in 
operation.

A motion was made and 
seconded that the depart
ment meeting room be
opened to meetings on the 
second Monday night of
each month for the Tiger 
Cub Scout den.

Rich Magby did make a 
motion to adjourn which 
was seconded, the first time 
the motion was made. This 
was the second time this 
particular motion was made 
and seconded the first time 
and adjournment was 
mentioned.

J.O. Parker, training of
ficer, met after the meeting 
with the lieutenants to plan 
training for future 
meetings.

For the month of Feb

ruary, the department 
made nine fire calls, one of 
which was cancelled shortly 
after the department was 
called. Six of these calls 
were in the city limits, the 
other three were rural 
calls.

Four of the fires were 
trash and grass, one a 
dwelling, one a rescue, one 
frame shed, one smoke 
alarm and one auto fire.
These fires required some help

James D. Steinhilper has 
been promoted to manager 
of financial services for 
Southwestern Public Ser
vice Company, announced 
Bill Helton, financial vice 
president.

Steinhilper, of 3308 Gra- 
mercy, Amarillo, Texas, in 
his new position will work 
directly with representa
tives of the area, regional, 
and national banking insti
tutions from which SPS 
borrows. Additionally, he 

prepare the
72 man hours on the job, 
not to count time required 
to ready the equipment for 
the next run.

This report has been 
edited by the chief, whom, 
having something in com
mon with Red Adair, must 
have failed to gain the 
gentleman's monetary at
tention recently at the 
Houston Stock Show.

Best of 
P re s sg ?

Candid
When oppor tuni ty  

knocks it only means the 
electric chimes a ren ’t 
working.

-Wall Street Journal.
Experience is rarely 

valued by those who need 
it most.

Company’s financial publi
cations, set policies for 
day-to-day financial oper
ations of Southwestern 
Public Service, and guide 
the Company’s long-range

financing.
Steinhilper joined SPS in 

May 1977 as a rate analyst. 
He was promoted to senior 
rate analyst in 1979, then 
to manager of economic re
search in June 1982. He 
assumed his new duties on 
March 1.

Steinhilper is a chartered 
financial analyst.

Steinhilper is a native of 
Elmira, New York. He 
earned a bachelor of arts 
degree in psychology in 
1971 from Syracuse Univ
ersity, and a master of 
business administration in 
1977 from West Texas 
State University.

He and his wife Diantha 
have two children, Marissa 
Alanna and James Egan.

Planting Time I s  Here
We Have Garden Seed 

& Onion Sets.

Ray Griffiths & Sons 
Grain Elevator

Main & American Bird.

Also See Us For Your 
Field Crop Seeds.

/ /

BUILDING 
SYSTEMS INC.

Lasting Value From 

The Ground Up”

STEEL 
BUILDINGS

For the lowest prices on steel buildings in the area-Contact

A&M Building Systems. Direct factory quality and value.
<

Built To Your Specifications 
No Middleman-Direct To You

Complete erection and concrete provided by A&M 's experienced

concrete and construction crews.

\o\\ 1-800-545-2255
2600 E. Mabry Drive, Clovis, N.M.

BE SURE TO SEE OUR COLORFUL INSERT 
IN TODAY'S BAILEY COUNTY JOURNAL

I

PEACH, STRAWBERRY 
18 OZ. JAR

PRESERVES
$ ] 0 9

SHURFINE 16 0Z. BOY

CRACKERS

2 PK. 60-75-100's ' C V f  l y / .

LIGHTBULBS j j r  shurfresh

«* COTTAGE
:r *  CHEESE

f e f  ' ' $ 1 2 9

' i f
SHOP and SAVE THE THRIFTY WAY We're Proud To Give You More

SPINACH, SWEET PEAS, 
POTATOES, SAUERKRAUT

VEGETABLES
3/$l°°YOUR

CHOICE

LADY BORDEN V4 GALLON SU

ICECREAM $229(
NKIST NAVAL

)RANGES 29*
PUDDING 
BARS $14,/1

kLIFORNIA HASS.

IV0CAD0S 4/$l

SHURFINE

PEACHES
16 0 Z .  

CANS

GREEN STAMPS
DOUBLE STAMPS ON WEDNESDAY

11. WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO LIMIT QUANTITY 

WE ACCEPT Fftfti STAMPS

SERV-ALL

amain
PRICES EFFECTIVE MARCH 13-19

STORE HOURS:
WEEKDAYS A SATURDAY 8:00 A .M . - 8:30 P.M. 

9 A.M. - 7 P.M. SUNDAY

401 W. American 272-4739
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